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1

BF-9:

PROPOSED BUDGET FOR FISCAL YEAR 2002 FOR THE

2

COUNTY OF MAUI

(C.C. Nos.

3

00-222,

01-26,

4

three MISC. Communications)

01-25,

99-305,

00-140,

01-47 and 01,70,

and

5

6

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... (gavel) ... Council's Committee

7

on Budget and Finance will come to order. Let the

8

record show we have members Kane, Arakawa,

9

Kawano,

10
11

Molina,

Nishiki,

Carroll,

and Tavares. Excused is

Member Johnson. Okay.
Members,

we are on Public Works follow-up.

12

morning we have David Goode,

13

Works with us,

14

Director. At this time we'll turn it over to

15

Mr. Goode.

This

the Director of Public

as well as Michele Yoshimura Budget

16
17

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS AND WASTE MANAGEMENT

18

19
20

MR. GOODE:

Thank you,

Chairman. Good morning,

Members.

21

COUNCILMEMBERS:

22

MR. GOODE:

Good morning.

I'm going to start out by doing

23

rates and fees changes for the department and that

24

would actually wrap up everything as far as our

25

presentation goes.
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1
2

CHAIR HOKAMA:
please,

David?

3

MR. GOODE:

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:
you

6

rates and fees.

8

MS. YOSHIMURA:

It's in your ordinance Appendix

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:
MS.

10

YOSHIMURA:

Ordinance under --

Appendix B of your urn --

Budget

Ordinance.

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

members some time to

14

fees.

15

Can you give us a reference if

B.

9

11

a --

Excuse me.

in the Budget document regarding the

5

7

Okay. Give us a reference,

MR. GOODE:

Okay. Hold off. Let's give the
Appendix B is the rates and

Then we'll start off with page 3

16

where Public Works stuff begins. For everybody on

17

board it's --

18

Building Permits,

19

number 1 and 2.

we'll start on page 3. We're at
at the very bottom, under Sections

20

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

Okay.

Wait.

I'm still lost.

Short recess and we'll

help them find their ordinance .... (gavel) ...

23

RECESS:

9:06 a.m.

24

RECONVENE:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA: ... (gavel) ... Members,

9:07 a.m.
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1

and Finance Committee will reconvene. Mr. Goode.
MR. GOODE:

2

Okay. Thank you,

Chairman. So page 3

3

bottom of the page of Building Permits and --

4

some of the building related stuff I'm going to talk

5

include building, electrical, driveway and work to

6

perform permits. A lot of these changes we in the past

7

had all the fees in Title 16 which is the Building

8

Code,

9

move to take all the fees out of the regular

Plumbing Code,

Electrical Code.

and

As part as the

10

ordinances and bring them into the Budget Ordinances,

11

this is part of that.

12

A

at the very bottom under "Exceptions"

13

numbers 1 and 2. Number 1, was reworded to make it

14

more simple. Urn --

15

reflect a practice within the department which we

16

weren't sure which actually covered by the code or

17

not. Simply when we have County Improvement projects

18

urn -- whether they be Parks, Housing Human Concerns,

19

fire station road or what have you that,

20

urn --

21

Capital Improvement Programs. We didn't see a reason

22

to charge ourselves. And that's consistent with some

23

other areas of different codes. Okay.

24

the top,

25

This relates to the island of Molokai where the

and number 2 was -- included to

that the fees

with Building Permits would not be charged to

item number 3.

On to page 4 at

This first paragraph is new.
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1

resolution designating as an Enterprise Zone, no fees

2

shall be charged for building

3

make sure that this was specifically put in the code.

4

permits~

So we wanted to

Okay. On to page 5. Pages 5 through 13 relate to

5

the electrical permits,

and it is eight and a half

6

pages, describing what the costs are for everything,

7

from outlets to circuit breakers everything else.

8

it may be hard to imagine but we actually simplified

9

it a little bit.

And

And they're working on simplifying

10

it even more. Then, you have 9 pages of electrical

11

permits on fees.

12

has to figure this out.

13

simplify it. We did change some fees because this year

14

we did change as you recall we adopted a new N-E C. A

15

new Electrical Code I think it was the in '98 code. We

16

didn't touch the fees at that time. We figured we'd do

17

it during the budget. And so there are small changes

18

here and there.

19

going to add up to and they figure over the course of

20

the year,

21

obtaining all these electrical permits while the fees

22

It's like job security for whoever
And we think we got to

And I asked my staff -- what's this

they made add $20,000 to the cost of

beside some of it being simplified more which is

23

in line with City and,

County and other national.

24

standards for these fees.

25

cost of processing the permits and sending the

Essentially,
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1

inspectors out to do the three or four inspections per

2

application. So that's an Electrical Code.

3

Urn

I'm going to jump to page 13. Urn -- the

4

Plumbing Permits is exactly the same as it was

5

before.

6

16.20 and brought it into Budget Ordinance. We're

7

preparing amendments to update our Plumbing Code to a

8

2000 code.

9

addressing the fees. As you can see with plumbing,

But we just moved it out of Title 16 --

And at that time we will also be

10

it's only a page long so that would be a -- the goal

11

for the electrical guys is to get it as simple as

12

plumbing.

13

Urn

at the bottom of page 14. It's -- it's

14

hard for me to read these numbers on my copy Driveway

15

Permits. We simplified the permit structure in terms

16

of the fees and other than that,

17

terms of total dollars. This Council earlier adopted

18

the Driveway Permits.

19

be free until a couple years ago.

20

this in

21

from 12.08 into the Budget ordinance.

22

there's no changes in

These permits actually should
And we also brought

this is in Title 12 ... 12.08 we brought it

On the bottom of page 15 -- County Highway

23

Permits. These are the permits when someone wants to

24

dig up the road to install some kind of utility line

25

or put in a sidewalk or something as part of a private
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1

project. They're doing work in our right-of-way,

2

they have to get a permit for that. That permit has

3

been free for years,

4

submit construction plans that have to be reviewed and

5

approved,

6

out to make sure the work that's done,

7

according to the plans. Urn --

8

time and money on it we don't charge anything for it.

9

So we're proposing fees for this work. The fees are

but nevertheless they --

that

they

signed off; then, we got to send inspectors
is done

so we spend a lot of

10

based on City and County fees and we simplified them a

11

little bit from the City and County.

12

easier for us to administer. And that's detailed on

13

page 15.
And finally,

14
15
16

matters on page 18.
--

So -- so it's

as it relates to Land Use and Code
Subdivisions urn --

subdivisions

the fee for subdivisions are probably over 20 plus

17

years old.

I think it's like $15-- for the current

18

rate it's $15 and couple of dollars per lot. A -- we

19

spend a lot more time on that,

20

subdivision and the fees structure that we're

21

proposing is the same as the City and County's $50

22

plus $10 per loti and then,

23

adjustments,

24

which is fairly normal as well. Urn a

25

believe there's an enabling ordinance.

corrections,

on almost every

$50 fees

for any

amendments that come along
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I also
May be it is

9

1

within the committee already,

2

moving it out of Title 18 and into the Budget

3

Ordinance;

4

adopted as well.

5

already in the Committee.

6

the Budget Committee

is that correct? So that would have to be
If I recall correctly,

it's an item

So again, we're pretty much wholesaling --

7

moving everything out of the County Code and bringing

8

it into the Budget Ordinance which is going to

9

simplify this for everybody. Okay.

10
11
12

That wraps up

the-- requests as it relates to Land Use and Code.
We have two other items:
and one.

One,

in Sewer Fund;

The Solid Waste Fund.

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr.

Chair.

Mr. Kane.
If we can stop there and

16

then ask some questions or do you wanna go all the way

17

through the different divisions; and then,

18

at questions. Go all the way through and then,

19

divisions,

20

21
22
23

just away
go by

David?

CHAIR HOKAMA:

You have a lot more to present?

Beside what you already shared with the Committee?
MR. GOODE:

Not that much. Actually,

it will

only take me a few minutes.

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Proceed.

Mr. Chair.

I'm gonna proceed, Members. Thank
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1

you. Mr. Goode, why don't you finish up; and then,

2

we'll let the Members ask the various questions.

3

MR. GOODE:

Okay.

What page is this? On page 26

4

Sewer Fund. Urn -- Fees for Cesspool and Septic Tank

5

Pumping under Option 2 second line says,

6

private pumpers are available." Urn -- we have fees for

7

cesspool pumping and the way it's paid,

8

you pay $172 which is the current rate. We are not

9

changing that and the second pumping you paid 172 and

"Where no

the first pump

10

any subsequent pumps are free.

11

course, you're allowed 12 pumps. Coming July 1 you'll

12

have four pumps. So the subsequent pumps are free. The

13

situation that arises on occasion including the

14

testifier we heard couple of weeks ago,

15

And this year,

Are cases is that they cannot

of

is that there.
they need to

16

pumped more often.

In some of those cases, Molokai,

17

Hana where we don't have private pumpers,

18

has to do that work. And there's a health and safety

19

issue,

20

and take care of it. Urn --

21

in there to get paid for that work. And so the purpose

22

of this urn -- amendment is to recognize that there are

23

health and safety situations and not just,

24

we can't get there can't do it. But we're willing to

25

go do it.

and we need to step forward

or

the County

step forward

but there's no provision

saying, oh,

But we the last one is on page 9 we believe
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1

we should be paid for that. So that's the purpose of

2

this section where it says:

3

available."

"Where no pumpers are

4

The last item is on page 20

29 on Solid

5

Waste Refuse Fees. Disposal fees.

6

this is the one where private residents come in the

7

landfill and they pay $6 per truckload,

8

refuse.

9

we're proposing --

There's Category 7

and they have

It's free if they have just recyclables and
oh,

okay. There's a companion

10

ordinance with this. We're proposing that urn -- in

11

response to the concerns that have been raised on both

12

sides,

13

third Saturday or third Sunday whatever it happens to

14

be

15

by the Members of the Solid Waste Task Force that

16

everybody that participates in the refuse system

17

should pay their fair share.

one being that it's too awkward to have every

uh a-- and the other concern being that was raise

18

We're proposing that every Sunday in --

I'd

19

have to reword this slightly so bear with me. Every

20

Sunday be a free day. Whatever you want to call it --

21

free day,

22

for it, but we'll call it free day.

23

Central Maui and Olowalu,

24

it on Saturday. So the only change that you have to

25

pencil in here is at least for out proposal is Molokai

amnesty day. There's got to be a better word

Molokai,
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1

and Hana on Saturday.

2

Urn -- but Central and Olowalu transfer station on

3

Sundays. Currently, we generate about $300,000 per

4

year out of this fee. Uh -- we estimate and it's just

5

an estimate that we'd probably lose about $100,000

6

with this change. Obviously, a lot more folks are

7

going to come on the free day,

8

revenue. But again we think it meets the concerns that

9

have been raised on both sides of the table on that

Just because when they're open.

and we'll lose some

10

one. There's a bill also that relates to refuse

11

collection.

I'm not sure where this is in your packet.

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

MR. GOODE:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15
16

In the back.

In the back.
At the end of the the

budget ordinance packet.
MR. GOODE:

Should be the last or second to the

17

last sheet on 804076.

It's 4th to the last page 11

18

didn't have a number. Okay. Okay. And on this page

19

we're proposing an amendment to disposal charges for

20

businesses.

21

fee by adding a Section E and I will read it:

22

director may waive disposal charges for non-profit

23

organizations and organizations participating in a

24

county-sponsored event if the organization:

25

recycling operating permit issued by the State of

And it's a disposal,

IWADO COURT REPORTERS,

basically,
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a tipping
"The

(1)

has a

13
1

Hawaii, Department of Health; or (2),

2

information on a form specified by the department,

3

verifying the organization's participation in

4

recycling programs or projects." Let me explain what

5

this is. Essentially, we have folks like Kalima

6

Maui,

7

collect recycles,

8

they're doing is part of their operation.

9

deliver trash. We -- we agree with them that that we

10

have to weigh the cost associated with dumping that.

11

They pay for the hauling.

12

associated with tipping fees.

13

number one. Where they're operating

14

under a Recycling Permit from State Department of

15

Health. We collect a whole bunch of recyclables,

16

they just collect trash as part of that operation. The

17

second one is like the County Fair. We get request

18

every year County Fair, oh,

19

fee for us. You -- you look at the ordinance.

20

look at the rules and it's a stretch. We thought we

21

would like to codify it. And,

22

look if -- if you're County sponsored and,

23

you're receiving County funds and you have a recycling

24

program within the event urn -- then,

25

you on this. And so it wouldn't be wholesale --

Salvation Army,

submits

0

and the recycling business that

they get trashed so part of what
They just

But we waive the fees
That handles the part
operating

and

you can waive the tipping

essentially,

IWADO COURT REPORTERS,
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you know,

we can work with

INC.

we're

14
1

going to have this big event,

2

the garbage. Well, we're asking you gotta have

3

recycling?

4

are you recycling cans, plastic?

5

effort and we can work with you.

6

requests that have been coming in for years and this

7

helps to,

8

this is acceptable.

9

about the total tipping fees might be 5,000 per year

Do you

and we will weigh all

are you recycling cardboard,

you know,

or

You got to make an
So these are the

State through County policy that
It's not a lot. You are talking

10

out of three or four million so.

It's not a budget

11

breaker.

12

it --

13

business, we'll help you out with the trash you get.

14

And if you're an event,

15

you have recycling as part of your event, we'll help

16

you out.

But it does send the right message and that

yeah?

If you are participating in recycling

with County funds sponsored if

17

And the only other item I forgot --

neglected

18

was on this the one about cesspools. There is a

19

Companion Bill with that. That's the one right before

20

I suppose.

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: No -- the one after.

22

MR. GOODE:

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24

MR. GOODE:

25

The one after. Hey.
It's the last two pages.

It's the last two pages. Urn --

this sets -- basically sets out some changes as it
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1

relates to what we just discussed setting charges we

2

set forth in the budget. Urn --

3

charges.

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

and deliquent service

What page is that?

That is the very last ordinance

6

in the back of the total ordinance submittal.

7

one.

8

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA: Cesspool pumping?

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES: Yeah.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

11

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

12
13

Sorry.

It's

That's the one?
Second to the last.

Cesspool.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

It's regarding section 14.29.010

14

of the Code pertaining to Pumping of Cesspools and

15

Septic Tanks. Anything else, Mr. Goode?

16

MR. GOODE:

The third page of that ordinance has

17

some added language as it represents to collecting on

18

unpaid debts. We did have existing language and we

19

wanted to strengthen that language to cover some of

20

the cost that we've been finding -- things like

21

collection fees for collection agencies and things

22

like that. We don't have a lot of delinquent

23

accounts.

24

recover our costs. That's it.

25

But those that we do,

CHAIR HOKAMA:

we would like to

Thank you very much. Mr. Molina,
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1

since you are the subject matter Chairman you may

2

start.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

3

David,

just on that last,

4

uh --

delinquent service charges which is part of

5

that bill urn

6

payment,

7

Administration have the power to forgive the debt?

8

Much like what happened with the Namauu Place incident

9

if this bill, you know,

the debt keeps adding up. Does the Mayor's

MR. GOODE:

10

say if somebody is delinquent in

goes through?

I don't think so. There are
you just can

11

instances where you cannot collect --

12

not collect because they are not round. Generally,

13

sewer fees are part of the water bill. So the

14

mechanism is that his water is not getting paid

15

either.

16

meter.

17

another,

they move or they go away and you just can't

18

collect.

It's a very small percentage.

our

Usually the mechanism is that yank the
So there are some that for one reason or

But actually

19

interesting enough we had a bunch on Lanai,

20

became on Lanai the water system is owned by Lanai

21

Company. So we actually didn't have that,

22

ability to say oh we'll turn off your water because

23

they may be paying their water bill and not their

24

sewer bill. So we went through collection agencies and

25

actually recovered most of those cost.
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you know,

17
CHAIR HOKAMA:

1

2

Okay. Thank you. Okay. Thank you,

Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

3

Riki,

are you going to

4

jump from area to area or are we going to go page by

5

page?

6
7

8

9

Just a question.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Are you saying page by page is

easier for you?
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

I don't know.

I need to

ask one from page 24.
That's fine.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

11

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Okay. David,

something

12

that you never addressed in regards to any change in

13

regards to the highway fund. Urn

14

3120 under tax rate per gallon,

15

and 9 cents.

16

where does it reflect in the budget? Urn

17

I would think that it is a big amount and what the

18

policy is now with the knowledge of we've got more

19

vehicles. And going down the next question is all

20

these motor vehicles that we have riding on County

21

highways,

22

automobile to a trailer all registered here in the

23

County of Maui including rental cars?

24

are the areas.

25

what and if we are missing anything?

object code number
these monies 13 cents

Can you explain to us how you get it and
obviously,

are all licenses and permits via the

I

So anyway those

-- I want to know and I want to know
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1

MR. GOODE:

Mr. Chairman,

Councilman Nishiki,

2

The Department of Public Works doesn't really

3

participate in the collection of all of these.

4

to question, Ms. Yoshimura.

5

6

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

MS. YOSHIMURA:

10
11

12
13

Then I will ask

correct department on that one.

7

9

Okay.

So now

That will be Mr. Lo.
Mr. Lo will be here this

afternoon and he could give you more indication on the
on the collection.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Can you ask him to be

prepared to answer that question.
MS. YOSHIMURA:

Sure. But as it it being

14

reflected in the budget,

if you look in your program

15

budget on page 2-9,

16

the fuel tax and on page 2-2,

17

franchise and fuel tax revenues.

it will give you information on

18

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

19

MS. YOSHIMURA:

2-4.

2-4 has the breakdown for the

20

highway fund,

21

tax. But I will have Mr. Lo prepared to answer these

22

questions this afternoon.

23

urn --

it would be part of the

with the franchising and fuel

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

24

collected last January,

25

collect this year. Okay.

Yeah.

I guess what we

we are -- we're projecting to
I'm done.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Thank you,

Ms. Tavares ..

Since we're on that

3

section of that budget on page urn -- page 18 of the

4

rates and fees urn -- under the filing fees for

5

subdivisions you have the the exemption for

6

subdivisions submitted by any County agency including

7

the Department of Water Supply. Does this also include

8

an exemption for what's mentioned on page 3. The one

9

yeah,

page 3 the exemptions below talks about

10

affordable housing projects built and offered for sale

11

in accordance with chapter 2.86. You know we're giving

12

Reduction Permit fees there. Can we add the exemption

13

for the subdivision fees also --

14

housing projects?

15

MR. GOODE:

Urn,

to cover affordable

Chairman, Councilmember Tavares,

16

yeah.

I think we probably can. Urn --

17

back and take a look at it.

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

MR. GOODE:

Yeah.

I'd like to go

Okay.

One thing it might be kind of

20

difficult to keep in mind when we are taking a large

21

piece of land, you're dividing it

22

if for whatever reason they don't build that project

23

and it's subdivided and say not affordable goes in

24

later. They --

25

was at whatever the reduced rate. We may not have a

subdividing it

they paid half or got exempted or it
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1

mechanism to get back so.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

2

Okay. Check on that

3

because we're looking at ways to reduce the cost of

4

affordable housing and you have one exemption there on

5

the permits which is great.

6

the actual -- anyplace where we can reduce for

7

affordable housing I think would be helpful. Thank

8

you.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

And if we can look at for

Thank you,

Ms. Tavares. Just as

10

an add if you would review the response from Director

11

Lee, Department of Human Concerns on those 1,000 plus

12

units of affordable that is still owed by previous

13

approvals, may be that's one area Ms. Tavares

14

suggestion can continue to help lower

15

cost as low as possible. Mr. Kane.

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you,

keep the

Mr. Chair. Urn --

17

David,

on your comments regarding the fees being

18

structure according to City one County fees,

19

know what their basis

20

words,

21

anything.

22

fees for whatever reason you cited these are not

23

appropriate fees to be charged so you looked at Oahu

24

and said, well -- let's just grab Oahu's one.

25

was your reasoning behind Oahu's versus County of

do you

was for their fees? In other

are you just-- I am not going to imply
I'm trying to find out.
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1

Hawaii,

County of Kaui?

2

Honolulu?
MR. GOODE:

3

Why City and County of

The two reasons.

I guess one,

is

4

that I think they recently redid some of their fees

5

and all fees I believe in the State of Hawaii have to

6

be justified in terms of what's our cost.

7

think -- I think it's a rather rigorous analysis but

8

bottom line is you gotta be close and we felt that urn

9

Urn

and I

-- since they had basically done it in terms of,

you

you look at how much revenue is going to

10

know,

11

generate and what our staff-- whole staff is for

12

subdivisions basically it's two people-- well,

13

people, urn that we're going to come real close to

14

meeting our cost and so that's what we looked at and

15

also it is to simplify because a lot of time we -- we

16

have the applicants from Oahu that might be civil

17

engineers or surveyors from Oahu and a lot of times we

18

end up sending back a lot of applications because they

19

sent the wrong money or the wrong check and a lot of

20

times we find it convenient that State wide things

21

are

22

forth.

23

something. But it adds to the State wide confusion.

24

25

three

fairly close and we eliminate a little back and
So we could have made $2 more or $2 less or

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
I'm sorry.

Thank you,

Mr. Chairman.

We have one or two questions that you are
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just one question and then we will

1

allowing to

2

keep moving on?

3
4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

If you have a follow-up on your

main ... Your initial question.

5

COUNCILMBMBBR KANB:

Mine would be a different

6

line of questioning not regarding the City and County

7

model.

8

around.

9
10

I'll just yield the floor and we'll go back

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you. Mr. Arakawa.

COUNCILMBMBBR ARAKAWA:

Mr. Chairman, we went

11

through this fairly quickly and we got a lot of --

12

we're adding something new,

13

never really went over the few fees itself,

14

we're trying to change.

15

this and go through each item that is being changed

16

and a new fee added,

17

what is the new fee being added.

18

purpose of the new fee being added.

19

MS. KOLLBR:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

MS. KOLLBR:

22

Office so urn --

23

yesterday.

24
25

we're doing something we
and what

I'd like to go back through

so that I can understand exactly
And what is the

Mr. Chair.
Yes,

Tamara.

We put that request into the Budget
that letter should have gone out

So we haven't got a response yet.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Members,

urn -- the comment by our staff --
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1

gone out in written form and we have yet to receive

2

the reply from administration.

3

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:
you know,

Okay, because right now

4

it's

generically I know there's a lot of

5

things that have been added

6

format has been changed. So

7

understand why we are doing a lot of this stuff and

8

what we're actually increasing. Now,

9

statements that we're not increasing any fees.

or changed around and the
I

I need to

I've heard
But if

10

we're adding new fees,

11

fees. And so that urn -- I need to understand where and

12

why.

13

get that response,

14

going through all these fees one at a time again for

15

structure?

If we're getting that down from -- we're going to

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

we're absolutely increasing

then I assume we're going to be

Today,

is for your clarification.

17

Questions for clarification. We won't be making any

18

decisions on any of these proposals today, Mr.

19

Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

20

Okay,

then.

If that's

21

being done let me switch to this question that I can

22

ask.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

25

Proceed.
On the sewer fund,

know I've had a lot of people come up to me and
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1

discuss the sewer cesspool pumping fee and all of it

2

has to do with the fact that if there is a situation

3

where they cannot afford to redo their cesspool

4

because the lot won't allow it or whatever,

5

getting stuck with going to private hauler and getting

6

charged anywhere from $250 to $450. Urn --

7

here we have $172.

8

exactly is our cost to haul the

9

it with our personnel a cesspool.

10

they're

it seems

I'd like to know what

I'd --

to go in and pump

And I'd like to propose that we look at the cost

11

similar to that and allowing people who wanted to get

12

a second pumping or third pumping through our system

13

be allowed to pay for

14

I'd like to know what the actual cost is for us?

somewhere around cost. So

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.
To pump a cesspool.

Mr. Goode,

I thought I read a

18

response on cesspool pumping that you did for Makawao

19

in a written response from your department on the

20

expenses,

21

the man hours?

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

It really didn't go into

22

the exact cost. At least I didn't see an exact cost.

23

I asked the questions.

24

specific answers.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

But the answers weren't

Mr. Goode.
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1

MR. GOODE:

I believe we answered the question.

2

But I don't think one of the questions was the cost

3

per pump. We did an audit.

4

or four years ago,

5

account was a $1,000 per year. That cost has gone down

6

because we're not pumping as much.

7

one of the crew isn't working full time on cesspool

8

pumping. Urn -- but I know for a fact if we charge what

9

it cost including the -- we don't --

It was actually now three

and as I recall the cost per

And essentially,

we don't pay

10

ourselves the $75 that a private guy has to pay to

11

dump it at the treatment plant. We don't charge

12

ourselves that. Uh --

13

you'd like the number I'd -- I'd be more than happy to

14

provide the number.

15

it would be more than $172.

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Yeah.

If

I'd like the

16

number. Because what you are doing here is you are

17

saying $172 as a rate for other people. Essentially,

18

you're saying I believe that's a cost that is going to

19

be there. That is what you're willing to work with.

20

I'd like to know why there would be a difference if

21

there a difference and why can't we do this for anyone

22

who wants to come in and get a second or third pump to

23

go through the County system?

24

required to go through a private system?

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Why would they be

Okay. We'll forward that to you,
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1

for your response,

Mr. Goode,

2

MR. GOODE:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

please.

Yeah. Okay.
Okay. We'll -- we'll send a

4

communication for a written response Alan,

5

have the cost figures.

6

so you can

I think it's fair that

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

7

we do charge something for the second or third pump

8

and we try to encourage people to revitalize their

9

cesspool.

But the fact of the matter is that we have

10

people that can't. And if they can go through our

11

system,

12
13
14

I don't see why we wouldn't do that.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay. Thank you. Mr. Carroll.

Thank you. Mr. Kawano.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO:

David, you mention --

15

I'm -- I'm looking at the landfill free day as far as

16

Molokai and Hana but not talking for Hana but talking

17

for Molokai.

18

like Maui?

19

have a party on Saturday and Sunday is the day to get

20

rid of all the rubbish.

21

work on Saturday and Sunday.

22

can clean and they can go do the dump if it's free

23

day. But Saturday they would -- they'd be still

24

working.

25

Why is it on Saturday instead of Sunday
The reason for that day is Molokai

we

And a lot of the workers do
Sunday is the day they

And if they have as,

you know,

Molokai is

is famous for parties and they probably clean up
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1

on Sundays when they can dump the rubbish beside going

2

to church.

3

the opportunity of Sunday a free day, why not Molokai

4

have the same privilege because I feel that's a right

5

day for a free day.

6

I'm just wondering if you are giving Maui

MR. GOODE:

Mr. Chairman,

7

Kawano,

8

open on Sunday already?

9

we're open on Sunday,

COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO:

help me out Mr.

right,

No.

right now?

We're

No. What day are you

10

talking free day as far as that goes you said -- you

11

said like -- you're going to get a free day on Molokai

12

is going to be on Saturday instead of Sunday.

13

on Sunday.

14

MR. GOODE:

15

COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO:

Maui is

Yeah.
So that's why I am saying

16

why not Molokai have the same privilege of Sunday be a

17

free day.

18

most of the people be a

19

having parties and getting rid of their stuff and if

20

they go -- it's open but they got to pay on Sunday

21

when they go because it's not a free day. That's what

22

I'm saying.

23

I

-- because I look at it a -- that's when

MR. GOODE:

Well,

dumping the rubbish and

we'll do whatever is best. My

24

concern was if we weren't open on Sunday,

25

to cost a lot more money to open on Sunday. But you --
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1

you just reminded me we are already open Sunday.

2

it doesn't necessarily matter to the department,

3

think whether it is Saturday or Sunday.

4

telling me that Sunday is better and we're open

5

already,

Well,

I

If you're

then let's make it Sunday on Molokai.

COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO:

6

So

A --

I'd like the free

7

day on Sunday instead of Saturday. That's -- that's

8

where I'm coming from,

9

MR. GOODE:

David.

Okay.

10

COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you,

Chairman.

So regarding that same thing for

12

Lanai, Mr. Goode,

13

agree with you,

14

you're assuming if they don't --

15

way,

16

so I have a problem with the word "amnesty." And I

17

agree we need to find a better description for the

18

program. What day would my residents of Lanai have the

19

same opportunity,

20
21

for my district what would be and I

I hate the word "amnesty" because
they do it any other

they're doing something illegal or criminal, and

MR. GOODE:

Saturday?
Remember right now,

we're continuing

to put the box out front on the landfill.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

MR. GOODE:

Right.

So they got Saturday,

24

already.

25

you guys are covered.

Sunday free

So as long as we keep that program up I think
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

1

I'm just wondering,

are we going

2

to do that until we the plan is until we relocate the

3

program?
MR. GOODE:

4

5
6

that.

We have no intention of stopping

It seems to work fairly well.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay. Ms. Yoshimura,

I would ask

7

you to work -- work up a draft language to adress the

8

concerns of Molokai and Hana.

9

provision for Lanai. For Lanai,

And you need to put a
so that it is not

10

assumed that the County is going to open on Sunday if

11

that's not the case. Because the way that the wording

12

is now,

13

of Maui." So let's make it so that it is clear for

14

operations to understand what is expected of them and

15

that would be fine.

"It's at all landfills throughout the County

16

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

for Hana to be Sunday to?

19

Chair.

Yes, Mr. Carroll. Are you asking

COUNCILMEMBER CAROLL:

No.

I'm asking that the

20

language in the proposed ordinance on page 29 reflect

21

what is Hana's program going to be clear enough. Right

22

now it is just a standard comment for all landfills

23

Countywide and right now Hana is part of that general

24

Sunday program.

25

I think we should make it clear that that is how we're

If Hana is going to be Saturday,
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1
2
3
4

going to treat that region.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Saturday is fine with

Hana. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you. Mr. Goode,

on page 4

5

of the ordinance under Building and Construction

6

Pyramids.

7

paragraph.

8

projects on the island of Molokai,

9

enterprise zone.

Item number 3 which is the very first
Permit --

when permits are required for
relating to the

No fees shall be charged for such

10

permits. Why are we not including Hana and Lanai since

11

they also have enterprise zones?

12

MR. GOODE:

Hm -- I don't know,

Chairman.

I'll

13

have to find out.

14

enterprise zones resos.

15

they included language such as relief from building

16

permit fees then we should include them.

17

to research that and get back to you.

18

I don't know too much about the

CHAIR HOKAMA:

But if they're similar and

Okay.

So I'd like

Please I would like to --

19

you know,

I think the committee would prefer

20

consistent standard policies for -- for programs. So

21

if you are going to do it for one enterprise zone.

22

I'd hope that you look at all enterprise zones.

23

like you to get the same benefits that Mr. Kawano's

24

island get for same programs either Hana or Lanai.

25

done. Mr. Molina.
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David, question on the

1

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

2

cesspool pumping a -- the County.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

4

to,

You got a page you want to refer

Mr. Molina?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

5

Not,

not really.

It's

6

more just informational question about the pumping of

7

sludge. Does the County pump sludge or just water?
We just pump water.

8

MR. GOODE:

9

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

10

How come the County

doesn't pump sludge? I'm just curious.
MR. GOODE:

11

Our equipment doesn't handle it. We

12

provide a very basic service. We don't go in and

13

change plumbing fixtures.

14

though one time we did see a roof drain that put it

15

right in the cesspool. We got to move that.

16

don't do a full service.

17

water.

18

We don't look for leaks. At

It is really basic pump

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

19

considered a full service?

20

to the County?

21

MR. GOODE:

No.

So we

No.

Has it ever been
Is it too cost prohibited

It's been discussed.

But

22

with private organizations doing the same job a -- we

23

feel that --

24

sector?

25

cesspool pumping in the State of Hawaii. And for

why. Are we competing with the private

Maui County is the only County that offers
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1

whatever reasons,

it's been kind of traditional. Why

2

should we go in direct competition with the private

3

sector. So --

4

service and this Council last term --

5

move that back a little bit in terms of the amount of

6

pumping we do because a lot of folks'

7

simply -- they're not working.

8

issue,

9

can just get pumped for free.

so we have been offering a basic
we sought to

cesspools are

It's an environmental

and it's time that they got off this,
Pump for free.

oh, we
It's time

10

to start rehabilitating and refurbishing and renewing.

11

So that's -- that's the short answer that I was

12

actually going to put in my letter.

13

put it in my letter.

14

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

But I'll still

Thank you.

Thank you. Mr. Nishiki.
Yeah.

And and I would

17

think that may be, Mr. Chairman,

18

direction that we're headed towards as we did in the

19

last decision making policy, we should so state also

20

that this was the direction we want to see Maui County

21

headed toward. Otherwise, with each Council that comes

22

in David is left with the question.

23

are you headed towards? I'm not putting in any money

24

to the upgrade my equipment and everything else.

25

Because I was told that this is what we're going to
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1

get away from the pumping and so urn -- you know,

2

your question is germane.

3

-- I

Mike,

But at the same time I

-- I

-- what David explained to you is the fact that

4

we wanted to get out of cesspool pumping;

5

we're not going to spend any money for equipment or

6

anything of this sort. Now,

7

that this Council was to hear then,

8

this discussion and look at it again. But in lieu of

9

the -- some of the questions being brought up,

if it is not the direction

10

Mr. Chairman,

11

and let's go with that direction.

12

going to get confused.

13

therefore,

we should have

I think we should make a policy decision

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So David is not

Thank you. Thank you,

Mr.

14

Nishiki,

15

thoughts for the subject matter committees is that

16

prior to budget each subject matter chairman would do

17

a prebudget meeting,

18

pose yourself, Mr. Molina?

19

budget there's a sense of direction and how it affects

20

appropriations as something that we might want to do

21

assist the budget review process that I'm looking as

22

improvements. Ms. Tavares.

23

point well taken. And may be one of my

look at policy questions that you

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

24

ordinance urn

25

the landfill fees.

So that when we do come

Thank you.

On the

the second to the last ordinance on
On the back of that on page 2 of
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1

that,

2

could qualify for,

3

whatever. How does community workday projects fit into

4

this scenario? Or would they? Because I think now they

5

get some permit from you folks.

6

you have the exceptions or which organizations

MR. GOODE:

you know,

Yes,

for free dumping

they do. We made a little

7

waiver chit. But they kind of organize the whole thing

8

for us.

9

workdays. We have one point of contact. We control the

For Ka Lima they go through community

10

activity. Urn,

11

because we'll make sure they're included. They do a

12

lot of good work for us.

13

I can double check.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

But I'm -- urn --

Because Community Work

14

Day is not involved,

specifically,

in recycling as

15

part of their project,

16

on the side of the road.

17

volunteer, you know,

18

to take the stuff in.

19

comes through so something was arranged with a chet or

20

something --

21

that we pass this ordinance that we're not going to

22

exclude community work day because they're not --

23

they don't have a recycling program or facet of their

24

program. Thank you.

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

they're just picking up trash
And the people who

the disposal companies volunteer
So it's a commercial truck that

I want to make sure if we make a law,

Thank you,

Ms. Tavares.
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1

well taken on that. Mr. Kane.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

you, Mr. Chair.

4

Urn

David,

Yes,

sir.

pondering. Thank

I guess my general question is,

5

and it's kind of a follow-up on what Alan was asking

6

earlier. This movement of everything coming into the

7

budget dock --

8

don't know if it's justified or not because the

9

charter states that this is -- you know,

docket. One of the concerns that I

the rates and

10

fees are set in the annual budget. By doing all of

11

this,

12

to change things around mid stream?

13

I had in the last term as far as when we started

14

looking at changes throughout the year in Appendix

15

and changing fees during the middle of the year and

16

not during this period of time. And when we do --

17

the reason why I'm asking this question, Mr. Chair,

18

because I heard you state that you folks are

19

simplifying things,

20

plumbing

21

remember which one it was and I didn't catch it.

22

know you said simplifying the electrical fees that's a

23

follow-up on what Alan was stating.

24

fees,

25

well. When you say "simplify," are you folks looking

does that affect in any way your folk's ability

and I believe,

This is a concern

B

and

it was in the

in the plumbing subject or I can't
I

In the plumbing

you folks are working toward simplifying that as
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1

at changing it sometime down the road in terms of the

2

rates themselves or is it just the matter of language

3

changes? Can you be more clear on what kind of

4

simplifications you folks are going to be making?

5

Consolidation of numbers?

6

when we're looking at the charts and setting the rates

7

and fees during the annual budget --

8

mean outside of the time that we have to talk about

9

the budget,

And if that's the case

so does that

you're looking at changing --

changing

10

these fees again in September, November outside of the

11

kind designated for the budget discussion?

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

MR. GOODE:

Mr. Goode.

Mr. Chairman,

14

four questions in there.

15

Number 1, my recollection.

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

MR. GOODE:

I think it's about

I'll try to get them all.

He learned from Wayne well.

From last time actually and I think

18

Mr. Moto gave the advice that can you change the

19

budget mid stream.

20

we are looking to have it consolidated within the

21

budget ordinance because of a Member of the public

22

wanted to know hey what does it cost to get a building

23

permit or an electrical permit,

24

through the whole

25

all through Title 16 and find it all whereas if they

We're not looking to do that. But

they have to go

go through the old system. Go
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1

just went to the one document they get the whole thing

2

here.

3

to get it all in here. We are looking at simplifying

4

the electrical fees because it's eight pages.

5

it down for every outlet switch breaker box.

6

of goes on and on and on.

7

forward for example.

8

go in this case what the stats about the rest of the

9

year.

So that's the primary reason why we are trying

It's got
It kind

It might be more straight

I don't know where it is going to

For instance, you got a single family home you

10

can do it by saying,

11

a kitchen.

12

to have certain amount of outlets per bedroom.

13

know, we would just say hey you know,

14

bedroom.

15

there's generally going to be plus or minus switches

16

and outlets and that way we don't have to take any

17

plans in account every single item. That would be a

18

simplification we would propose for next year.

19

Okay.

oh you know they're going to have

You know

you know,

we're going
You

X dollars per

It could just simplify it because we know

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair,

just on that

20

point,

so are there gonna be a set of parameters to

21

follow though?

22

there still gonna be something where a developer or a

23

builder has that makes sure they cannot have no less

24

than or no more than?

25

you talk about simplification of that --

When you generalize per bedroom,

are

Do they have parameters when
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1

you're saying?

You're saying per room.

2

MR. GOODE:

At this point that was just an

3

conceptual idea,

4

I haven't talk to staff at all.

5

at simplifying the fees and again,

6

state law that we would charge for fees.

7

examples,

8

They'll look at every,

9

more simple and maybe talk to those folks and ask them

10

why they are having problems implementing. Talk to the

11

electrical contractors,

12

relationship with those folks electrical designers.

13

Does this look like it will work for you?

14

amount of work to do,

15

the course of the year to get some consensus. Right

16

now,

17

made that up.

I

So when they go back
they've got to meet
There's other

every community has electrical ordinance.
look at other ones that may be

you know,

you know,

they got a good

It's a fair

here and there over

I can't answer any specifics because I kind of
It's just an illustrated point.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

just made up at the top of head and

I think your question is very

19

pertinent.

20

request to the Council and it's up to us make -- make

21

that call.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

22

23

But the request I believe is the policy

you,

I recognize that. Thank

Mr. Chairman.

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Mr. Arakawa.
Yes, Mr. Chairman.
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COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

1

Yes, Mr. Chairman.

In

2

looking at some of these fees we're talking about,

3

we gonna be having a public hearing where we actually

4

go out and discuss some of these fee changes and

5

public format where people can come and testify about

6

each of these?

7

doing with it cause I don't --

9

That we publish exactly what we're

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

are

The public can come every morning

we have a meeting, Mr. Arakawa,
But will be

and present testimony

10

to us.

during the public hearing that

11

we're posting -- for I believe the 11th of this month

12

is -- is to take the public's comment.

13

that when Mr. Kawano as Chairman of the Council,

14

the Council hearing -

15

two way discussion going on.

16

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

But I believe
is

I don't believe there could be

Okay.

Because a lot

17

a lot of what we're adjusting right now are lot of the

18

proposals that David is coming up with,

19

know what they're changing. The public has never had a

20

chance and we never had anybody in the industry to be

21

able to come in and comment on these items. Because

22

they really don't know what's there.

23

during the course of the last campaign and during the

24

course of the year,

25

to me about the cesspool fee,

we don't even

I know that

I had many people come up and talk
the landfill disposal
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1

fee,

2

But at this point you know people are asking when can

3

we come out and when we can we testify and talk about

4

these items we haven't specifically put them on the

5

agenda as topics that they can talk about. So people

6

have been following to some degree what we've been

7

discussing.

8

the discussion.

9

the community center fees and property tax urn --

But it just hasn't been specifically in
And the Chairman has pretty much urn

well this entire Council, pretty much has as we

10

have been discussing an item has been very specific to

11

the item and not allowed testimony or discussion

12

beyond what is actually published. That's -- that's

13

why I want to know when and where the public can come

14

in and when will they be allowed to actually be able

15

to discuss the facts of the items and be able to talk

16

to us about it.

17
18
19
20

In specific,

the cesspool fee,

I know that there

are a lot of people that expressed interest for that
to come in and testify about it.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Again,

the Chair has put out may

21

be double the amount of press release or request to

22

the community that they can testify and that we are

23

also putting out another press release that I've

24

authorized this morning. Again,

25

asking the public they

-- they're welcome to testify at every meeting of
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1
2

this committee.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

So if someone were to

3

come up to us and ask us when can we testify and they

4

want us to schedule and discuss this fee,

5

tell them to come in anyone of the meetings then and

6

that will be fine?

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

we can just

That is very appropriate. And I

8

don't believe that in my tenure here any Committee has

9

denied people the opportunity to testify or share your

10

11

comments.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

It has to be specific to

12

the item and that's why I am even discussion has to be

13

specific to the item --

14

that then I will inform people that have been asking

15

me as to when to come and testify that they can just

16

pick a date and come and testify before this

17

Committee.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

the agenda item. So knowing

Just like the other week we had

19

the lady from Pa'ia I believe that shared her thoughts

20

on what she believe

21

Chair allowed her to have her opportunity and I will

22

not deny the public to have their opportunity to

23

present comment.

24

25

the cesspool situation. The

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Well,

at the same time

we haven't put out any of the changes,
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1

discussions as to what the fees are actually are to

2

the public.

3

for them to review the documentation. Urn -- as a

4

matter of course,

5

think that is really something that we should make an

6

effort to try and do.

7

realize hey there's a change being proposed,

8

these new fees being added.

9

they will look at it and say hey this is worth

10

So they -- there's been no real chance

you know,

on of how this is going,

I

So people in the industry will
there's a

And may be at that point

commenting on.

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you,

Mr. Arakawa.

12

MS. KAWASAKI:

Mr. Chair?

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yes.

14

MS. KAWASAKI:

Just for clarification. These

15

documents have all been available to the public since

16

they were released by the Mayor's Office on March

17

15th. We have copies in our office that are available

18

for public review as well as in each of the districts.

19

The Clerk's Office,

20

dissemination to the pUblic. So they can come into our

21

office and review those if they'd like.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I believe,

Okay.

also has copies for

And Tamara, may be we'll

23

adjust the press release that we're planning to send

24

forward and again --

25

of a -- material available for their review and again

again mention the availability
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1

their opportunities to present testimony.

2

MS. KOLLER:

Okay.

3

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Then Mr. Chairman,

if

4

you could adjust it to say if you got comments on the

5

community centers fees,

6

fees,

7

you can come and testify on those.

8

9
10

11

comments on trash collections

if you have comments on cesspool, property tax,

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay. Thank you,

Mr. Arakawa.

Yes, Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Point of information,

Mr. Chairman.

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Proceed.

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I appreciate it. All the

14

agendas that are out there to the public regarding

15

these discussions,

16

description that would limit any type of discussion.

17

This discussion,

18

the Mayor transmitted documents relating to proposed

19

budget. That the public has the opportunity to comment

20

on those.

21

talking about rates and fees and somebody wants to

22

come in and talk about anything else.

23

Now,

there's no where in the agenda item

you know,

right in the description

It's very general and you can --

if we're

I don't think it's appropriate to -- in a

24

press release to include certain items as examples.

25

think it's appropriate to just say you can comment on
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1

anything on the budget.

2

what's important to one person may not exist in

3

another person's mind. So to highlight things to pick

4

and choose I think is wouldn't be a good way to look

5

at it.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

It doesn't matter because

We we will reword that press

7

release so that we can communicate that it is anything

8

within the budget proposal. Okay.

9

Lanai, we don't have cesspool anymore. We're all on

I agree with you.

10

sewer. So we wouldn't be talking about cesspool

11

pumping.

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Mr. Chairman.

Yes, Ms. Tavares.
On that same note

15

regarding the public notification anyone of us can do

16

our own press release if we want to highlight a

17

certain issue, you know,

18

after we get the response from Public Works regarding

19

the changes in fees,

20

contact the Maui News and can you run an article.

21

These are what the changes gonna be and bring more

22

attention to it. But I think as far as public

23

notification,

24

because if we're not we're gonna be accused of leaving

25

off something and trying to sneak something in because

in the budget.

you know,

And perhaps

anyone of us can

we should keep it general and generic
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1

we didn't say that this fee was changed.

2

maybe individuals we can also highlight certain areas

3

that we might be particularly interested in.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I think as

Thank you. And again maybe for

5

the standing committees,

6

committees, you might want to consider that,

7

Molina,

8

It's just ideas that we all can take a portion or

9

responsibility to continue to disseminate information.

10

11

the subject matter
Mr.

as the head of the Public Works Committee.

Mr. Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Then I will assume that

12

what Charmaine is saying is true there will be no

13

concern if I from my office do press releases on

14

specific things.

15

respect to the general Committee and how we're going

16

through the discussion.

17

can do it that way.

18

it that way.

19

I've been avoiding to this point as

CHAIR HOKAMA:

But if that's okay,

I

-- I

It's actually easier for me to do

I think every member has that

20

opportunity and the Chair has no problems with members

21

making the press releases also.

22

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

But the Chair will continue as

24

the -- heading the committee,

25

do what we've been doing.

that we'll continue to

And I believe that I made
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1

it a point with staff that I wanted to multiple and

2

repeated publication of what the committee is doing.
So again,

3

4

for public information and input. Okay. Mr. Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

5
6

we're posting another press release

Chair. Back

to cesspools.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

9

Thank you,

Proceed.
Just few days ago I met

with one of the people that install cesspool are

10

septic systems,

and I didn't know that budget will be

11

the proper place for it because it is a rule change

12

perhaps it is he brought it to my attention that most

13

of the problems that people have with cesspools are

14

too small and they're saying they can't replace them

15

because they're required to go through a septic

16

system,

17

possible and they're not allowed to replace a

18

cesspool.

19

put a septic system.

20

that.

21

positions to have the contractor come inside, pump it

22

out, put in a cesspool in the same place, we wouldn't

23

have that problem with the pumping. A rule change

24

might go really far toward getting us out of the

25

cesspool business.

and they don't have the room.

If they take out a cesspool,

If they

And so it's not

they need to

And they're not allowed to do

were allowed in those lots,

in those

I thought to do this another way
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1

2
3

4

5

but perhaps now is the time to bring it up. Mr. Goode.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr. Goode,

do you think this is a

I'm not sure whether Mr. Molina needs to take
that under his Committee direction.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

That is what I intended

6

to do but since we're talking about it and it would

7

affect the budget,

8

up now. But I was going to write it up,

9

that it would be referred to Mr. Molina's committee.

that's why I am -- am bringing it
one I assumed

10

But like a say since in this discussion that we've had

11

it does seem to reflect in the budget it's why I have

12

brought it up.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Eventually there will be an

14

impact on the expenses and revenues for that area,

15

Mr. Carroll.

So you know it is related to the budget

16

in one sense.

I believe the policy question should

17

come from the standing committee and how it will

18

impact the budget.

19

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

20

for -- to the Chair,

21

Committee. Thank you.

Council Chair for referral to a

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

24
25

I'll be submitting that

Thank you,

Mr. Carroll.

Could I make one more

comment?
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Proceed.
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Since a --

1

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

2

CHAIR HOKAMA: Do you have a question,

3

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Well,

sir?

no I wanted to
as for

4

catch up on Dain's 4 questions one time. A --

5

sorry, Dain. That's information that we have out there

6

-- was there ever any effort to have the budget at

7

different libraries?

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

MS. YOSHIMURA:

Available at the libraries?
Budget Director.
Yes,

the budget we did send out

10

to all public libraries,

11

to the legislature we have sent out a lot.

12
13
14

school libraries, urn -- and

CHAIR HOKAMA: You know what you can do,

it can

be a simple memorandum to the Committee just so that
I guess the members can be clear. This -- the

15

distribution of the budgets and then,

16

know,

17

can say that in the East Maui area,

18

found at the following places and what not.

19

Mr. Arakawa.

if Mr. Carroll is concerned about East Hana he

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

20

may be, you

the budget can be

The details --

Yes,

the

21

detail documents I've been told by a non-profit that

22

they have been able to get the copies of the details.

23

Are they being disseminated through the areas you have

24

been talking about or is it just that little pink

25

book?
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Budget Director.

2

MS. YOSHIMURA:

Urn --

the program book is was

3

distributed as well as synopsis. The details we use as

4

an internnal document for County use.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

5

6

document is that part of what's being disseminated?
MS. YOSHIMURA:

7

8
9

So the actually budget

We have a list urn

send synopsis to certain people,

and we

and we send the whole

whole budget document to some people,

and I

10

not sure as to who got what at this point.

11

get the list and forward it to the Committee.

12
13

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

But I can

I'd appreciate that.

Thank you.

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

17

MS. YOSHIMURA:

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

19

-- I'm

The ordinance too?

Thank you.
The ordinance too?

Correct.
Thank you very much,

Budget

Director. Mr. Kawano.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO:

20

Chairman,

I

Thank you,

Chairman. You

21

know,

-- I had the same problem as far as

22

cesspool too.

23

anything else but the County to pump the cesspool on

24

the island, yeah.

25

I always get --

Because -- because we don't have

And that is the biggest complaint.
every week I'm getting a call and --
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1

and I agree with what Councilman Nishiki is saying,

I

2

think we need to help David out too although we give

3

Molokai a little more leeway because we don't have a

4

prior pumpers on the island, yeah.

5

enough for the people on the island of Molokai and --

6

and as David said, yeah, may be this it's screwed up,

7

but the idea is they don't have room enough on the

8

property to pump to dig another cesspool. So I think

9

really -- we really got to look at that fee and -- and

The leeway is not

10

as even the Chairman of the Public Work saying about

11

the sludge on there,

12

that kind of stuff to pump sludge.

13

know what we're gonna do.

14

something about that.

15

place.

16

if we still gonna be in there,

17

money -- some money in there. At's what I'm looking

18

at.

19

and David is saying we don't have
So I don't know.

I

But I'd hope that we can do

I think budget is the right

I think the County don't have the facility and
I think we got to pump

Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you,

Mr. Kawano. Again,

the

20

question is how much should other subsidize individual

21

cesspool and that's gonna be a decision this Committee

22

is gonna have to deal with. Uh

23

don't know whether your Committee or working with Mr.

24

Goode because Charmaine gave me the task force idea

25

that may be part of the assistance that those that
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1

have cesspools need is,

2

maintain and rehabilitate cesspools. A lot of time

3

it's that kind of information and maybe if the

4

homeowner had a you know --

5

that we all love, Don't throw this -- this -- this in

6

the toilet bowl. Don't flush this -- this-- this

7

because it screws it up.

8
9

their options and how to

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

it's like Hotel Molokai

And what Councilmember

Nishiki was telling me that the problem is people not

10

maintaining their cesspool and when they don't do

11

that,

12

in.

13

a pound of cure. Something in that effect so if we can

14

maybe educate the public more towards those with

15

cesspools to maintain it or give them some kind of

16

incentive that could alleviate some of our problems

17

there. But I don't think it's definite.

18

that's when you get the pumping request coming
So

so they'll be saying prevention saves you

CHAIR HOKAMA:

In the old days,

even on Lanai,

19

certain cesspools were geared for a "family."

But of

20

certain housing situation maybe three families in a

21

house and there's three times an amount go into the

22

cesspool and the amount of percolation and drainage

23

cannot handle that tripple amount that's going into

24

the system. That's why it backs up faster and we need

25

to pump faster.

So maybe those are some of the kind of
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1

information that your Committee might be able to help

2

disseminate either as Mr. Arakawa said through press

3

releases or what not.

4

consideration in that area to help educate and put out

5

information.

6

7

But I would ask for your

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

I will definitely take

that under serious consideration, Mr. Chair.

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

MR. GOODE:

Thank you. Mr. Goode.

I think I have one comment on that.

10

In thinking about and hearing the discussion this

11

morning,

12

County working really closely with the Department of

13

Health. They're kind of key here. They're the ones

14

that say we can't do this and they're putting us in a

15

box and we need to get out of. Again the County, uh,

16

and maybe we can work with Councilmember Molina,

17

Department of Health and private pumpers,

18

sit down like a little task force to try to work on

19

saying here's what the issues are,

20

some opportunities we can work together. We know who

21

our customers are.

22

the thing I would like to do is initiate the

let's all

you know,

here's

We can get a mailing out to them in no time. But

23

we need to sit down and work it out and see what we

24

can do. Also this function is a State function of

25

cesspools

and septic tanks. And there's a bill right
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1

now in the legislature that will transfer that to the

2

county. So we're gonna know in a month or so if this

3

is coming back to us. And that's gonna get us --

4

actually a better opportunity to help solve some of

5

these problems. Assuming that we get the money. That's

6

the issue with the legislature

7

So anyway I think it is worthy of further discussion.

8

But I will take the lead internally at the department

9

level and pull everybody together and see if we can

10

we need the money.

try to make it better for some of those folks.

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay. Thank you. Maybe if you can

12

also work with Mr. Kane since he's our HSAC

13

representative, uh

14

legislation. We would appreciate that.

15

to help keep status on the

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Mr. Chair.

16

Now,

17

comes up,

18

the holidays -- fireworks.

19

should direct this to maybe, Michele. How much did we

20

take in with instituting that $25 fee?

21

County take in on that? If you don't have that info

22

maybe later?

23

24
25

on a related matter.

Thank you,

Mr. Molina.

Page 16 under fees one that

and issue that comes up every year during

MS. YOSHIMURA:

No.

Urn -- I don't know if I

What did the

I need to get back to you in

writing on that.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

The other question I have
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I assume the County's

1

is was -- was it effective?

2

objective was to regulate the amount of fireworks and

3

the usage

4

concerns.

5
6
7

the usage of it with regards to safety

David,

if you know that or maybe I should direct

that to the Police or Fire Department.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

That would be part of the Fire

8

Department, Mr. Molina. They're the one that by

9

legislation has been directed to be the responsible

10
11

12

13

agency.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

So I will go -- go ahead

and save that question for them.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

So if you get the --

have them

14

prepared and the Budget Director says they're coming

15

before the Committee on Monday.

16

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18
19

Monday. Okay. Thank you.

Okay. Thank you. Mr. Nishiki.

Thank you. Ms. Tavares. Thank you. Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

One find question, Mr.

20

Chairman. Thank you. When we were on page 4 at the

21

start of our discussion,

22

Exception portion where the Permit Fees

23

MR. GOODE:

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

excuse me page 3 under the

Yes.

information purpose.

This is just a question for

When we had the -- we considered
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1

the exception of number two permits required for

2

County Capital Improvement Programs no fee.

3

about the State, have they exempted themselves from

4

paying anything to the County?

5

point in time required to pay fees?

What

Or are they at this
Mr. Goode.

Good question, Mr. Kane.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

MR. GOODE:

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I don't know.

I'd have to --

That's really the gist

9

gist of the question. Have they exempted themselves

10

from having to get any type of County permits to do

11

State CIP projects. Because I hope I don't see any

12

language anywhere around in the County exempting them.

13

MR. GOODE:

I'll take a look at the existing.

14

Maybe Mr. Moto knows,

15

know that our specific examples that --

16

Hawaiian Home Lands has the ability to say, you know,

17

I can apply with anything. Typically they do. And

18

Department of Education, built a lot of building that

19

require building permits,

20

research.

21

but we can look at that.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

22

writing, Mr. Chair.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I do

part of

and I'd have to do a little

If we can get that in

We'll send it in writing and

24

Mr. Moto is reviewing,

the Chair will call a 10 minute

25

recess. Recess til 10:30 .... (gavel) ...
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1

RECESS: 10:20 a.m.

2

RECONVENE: 10:37 a.m.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

Committee will reconvene.

5

had a question that was directed to Mr. Moto.

6

Mr. Moto,

7

... (gavel) ... Budget and Finance
Prior to recess,

Members,

I

do you have an oral response?

MR. MOTO: Mr. Chairman,

in connection with the

8

Building Permits for work performed by Federal or

9

State Government the building code,

and 1111 just note

10

that it was recently a new version of building code

11

was recently adopted now numbered chapter-- Chapter

12

16.26. Chapter 16.26 exempts from the requirement of a

13

permit certain types of work-- work performed for any

14

Federal or State Governmental agency,

15

permits are specifically requested by the agency. Urn

16

-- it is my understanding that many State agencies

17

although exempt do nevertheless submit applications

18

for permit and do submit their plans and work for

19

exception.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

except where

Thank you, Mr. Moto.

But if

21

thatls already in our code,

22

consider legislation before them currently,

23

exempt them from coming to the County for certain

24

permit approvals such as the airport project?

25

why would the legislature

MR. MOTO: Mr. Chairman,

I believe the
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1

legislation that you're referring to addresses the

2

County's zoning powers and possibly also the State

3

Land Use Law under Chapter 205. A -- both of which

4

require involvement by our local Planning Commission

5

and the Council.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

Okay. Thank you.

I believe you're

7

correct.

I mixed the apples and the oranges on that

8

one. Thank you,

9

Arakawa. Thank you. Mr. Carroll. Thank you.

Mr. Kane. Thank you. Okay. Mr.

10

happens when the focus is shift. Mr. Kawano.

11

Mr. Molina.

12

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

See what

Not yet.

Okay. Thank you. Mr. Nishiki

14

Ms. Tavares. Okay.

15

questions regarding rates and fees as proposed by

16

Department of Public Works and Waste Management,

17

that you forward them to the Committee for transmittal

18

to Mr. Goode,

19

resources to respond to the Committee.

20
21

if there are any other

I ask

so they can have the time to and the

Mr. Goode,

any other comments or announcement

you want to provide the Committee?
MR. GOODE:

22
23

Members,

As it relates to the rates and fees,

no.

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Mr. Arakawa.
Yeah.
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1

to some of these fees that we have.
Yes.

2

MR. GOODE:

3

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Councilmember Nishiki

4

said that we should be making policy decisions. We

5

should actually have the discussion on the policy urn

6

-- are we going to be having it in this committee on

7

these particular free?

8

prior to trying to establish the fees.

9

I think we need to do that

Okay.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Point well taken.

I believe

10

it's appropriate. As we learn this morning or reminded

11

this morning regarding like the cesspool program that

12

initially --

13

eventually eliminating our work towards reducing the

14

amount of cesspools pumped that the County would

15

provide as a service,

16

questions?

17

the previous Council had looked at

paid service. Okay.

Staff, are you clear with questions that need to

18

be forwarded to Mr. Goode?

19

required? Okay. Thank you. Mr. Nishiki.

20

Any other

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Any clarification

Yeah. You know,

I guess

21

I really would want justification as to why we should

22

or why we shouldn't, Mr. Chairman,

23

decision.

24

this Committee in regards to where the pumping is

25

being done right now,

So David,

that's if a policy

if you could give us stats back to

how many homes,
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I would think that would

1

gamut-- in what area?

2

probably give us a clear picture on what we're

3

speaking about when we're talking about who's gonna be

4

affected in this.

5

I'm done.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

7

have,

8

point,

9

And you know -- that's all right.

Thank you. One question that I

I'm not too sure if you can answer this at this
Mr. Goode. So let the Chair know.
Under rates and fees,

does it cover your

10

expenses that you need to put out for your personnel

11

to do the program?

12

is under planning now,

13

planning?

14

MR. GOODE:

Like if it's say Building Permits
so is Building Permits under

It's under Land Use and Codes. But

15

the Building Permit Revolving Fund is pretty close to

16

being self funded.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

You know,

you know, maybe as part

18

of the response to the Committee, David,

19

share with us is there any area that subsidized by

20

general fund and not completely taken care by rates

21

and fees and the amount? And I guess to tie in with

22

Mr. Arakawa and to some other members if it is to the

23

best of the program and the residents to have a policy

24

adjustment. Okay.

25

You clear on that,

Tamara,
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Mr. Goode is being asked if there is any

1

Mr. Goode?

2

programs that is basically funded by rates and fees

3

that has a general fund subsidy,

4

recommendation to adjust policy to eliminate general

5

funds subsidy or to eliminate the program itself or --

6

or to elimination of the program service? Excuse me.

7

And the amounts of the subsidy,

8

subsidy for certain rates and fees program. Okay.

9

Mr. Kane.

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

and is there any

the general fund

Thank you,

Mr. Chairman.

11

The policy question as it relates to the question

12

asked earlier regarding the simplification of the fees

13

and how they're being presented in the docket. David,

14

would this be consider urn

15

And the reason I ask this is the only concern I would

16

have,

17

it helps people going through the process of permits

18

and what not to make it easier for them is that

19

correct? I mean,

20

achieve in this simplification,

21

folks'

22

applicants who come and have to go through a process

23

to get their permits?

24

25

a streamlining effort?

and I don't think that I see it happening here

intent is,

MR. GOODE:
for the them,

from what you folks are trying to
is that what you

is to simplify the process for

The answer is "yes." If it's simpler

it's simpler for us.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Is there any situation

2

within that simplification process that you folks are

3

putting together a part where you lose any type of

4

review process?

5

being cut out that takes away from an application

6

being reviewed or looked at by this simplification

7

that you're looking at?
MR. GOODE:

8
9

sure

So in other words,

is there anything

We'd have to be careful not to make

we need to review with what we're supposed to

10

review and we really can't stop doing that.

11

anything that's more trying to add up what the

12

applicable fees are coming to a total.

13

need to review appropriately.

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So if

So but we still

As the hypothetical,

Mr.

15

Chairman, we have three steps in the current process

16

and that each step there's a particular review portion

17

of that process. Now,

18

gonna to a two step process or a shorter process

19

whereby would cut out a review aspect of and that's my

20

concern. When we start eliminating review urn

21

think it's -- we could safely say that things tend to

22

fall through the cracks more as far as compliance to

23

the permitting process. And you guys have a question

24

that you need to be careful on that. How can we ensure

25

that we don't lose that and open it up a little bit

with the simplification are we

IWADO COURT REPORTERS,

INC.

I

62
1

more and create a problem that not intended but

2

nevertheless would become a problem?

3

a question,

4

because when we start streamlining sometimes we take

5

out the things,

6

not what we want to do. Okay. Thank you Mr. Chairman.

I'd make that a comment and a statement

the essential part of it,

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

9

Instead of being

and that's

Thank you, Mr. Kane. Mr. Arakawa.
Yes, Mr. Chairman.

a policy type question to Dave.

More

In all of the

10

discussion we've been having we're thinking about

11

modernizing equipment we're thinking about modernizing

12

processes in the prospective of what we're looking at

13

is fees.

14

went to the Century club and was talking about a new

15

incinerator type object to -- to try and minimize

16

trash to the landfill.

17

about incineration and other programs like that.

18

there's gonna be a movement in that direction I say

19

that generally I use that as an example,

20

that generally,

21

building and creating a new system there on how we're

22

categorizing all the information and how we're

23

disbursing all the information -- we're putting

24

everything on computers.

25

justification for the fees because of the handling of

I understand that the other day the Mayor

And over the years we talk
If

but I say

we're going to the old Woolworths

The cost associated with the
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1

a lot of this information,

2

fees that we are charging if we are now going to be a

3

one stop permitting process where all of this should

4

be taken care more expediently.

5

our fee structure to the modernization?

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

MR. GOODE:

can we still justify the

How are we adjusting

Mr. Goode.

In answering for our Department

8

activities,

it kind of relates back to what I

9

mentioned earlier when Councilman Kane's question is
And I

10

that our fees has to be related to our cost.

11

said this to everyone in our department and I probably

12

said this before -- our job in -- in trying to match

13

that we obviously like to be self funded in certain

14

activities. We're self funded in Waste Water, we're

15

self-funded in Highways. We are three quarters

16

self-funded in solid Waste. Our job is to match fees

17

for our cost. Okay.

18

things:

19

responsibility to the rate payer or the fee payer; and

20

secondly,

21

trick also that we've analyzed cost as it relates to

22

say refuse collection.

23

One,

Implied in the matter are two

keeping our cost down.

That's our

is to know what our costs are.

Well,

you

And that's a

can look at the refuse collection

24

budget and say oh,

that's -- that's the cost but

25

they're are a whole bunch other cost that's not
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1

exactly in that part of the budget. So we have to be

2

very careful and understand what our cost which

3

relates to knowing your business.

4

business, you know your cost. Minimizing those cost

5

and then charging appropriate fees.

6

overall goal but we should always be modernizing. We

7

should be always looking for efficiencies.

8

example,

9

place to a pay refuse collection fee --

If you know your

That's the

For

the idea of the service center finding make a
I'll just use

10

refuse collection as an example. They'll be able to

11

pay over at Woolworths, Okay. That might save us some

12

money. Save us enough money to -- drop the fee.

13

don't know.

14

fees.

15

We need to walk that line of maximizing service,

16

minimizing cost,

It might save money to delay raising the

So every step we take,

everything that we do.

charging appropriate fee.

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

17

I

Well,

I'm asking you in

18

relationship to this particular budget. Now, we're

19

buying a truck that's gonna be eliminating manpower

20

from collecting waste urn

21

areas.

22

where instead of three man crew, you're down to a one

23

crew.

24

theory. That's why we are doing it. There's a savings

25

associated in how -- how we modernize each area that

Kahului areas the flat

You talked about getting a trash collector

There would be a savings associated to that in
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1

we're working on. What I am trying to get to is from

2

the budget prospective when we're looking at saying

3

well,

4

reflected in the fee structure that we are charging?

5

If we're having these savings, we should be able to

6

reflect it in the savings and fees.

7

trying to correlate the question,

8

adjusting your fee structure to these new savings that

9

the Administration is claiming that we're having.

we're having all these savings how is it

So that's how I'm

how are you

10

Because there should be something comparable in the

11

budget that says, hey, because we're going to

12

Woolworths and we're modernizing and we got all this

13

computer stuff, we don't have do this paperwork.

14

Therefore, we shouldn't have to charge for this

15

paperwork. Where is that in the budget?
MR. GOODE:

16

Couple responses.

One it takes time

17

to set up these system and realize those savings.

18

Second is,

19

again compare to say Waste Water. Refuse Collection is

20

not self funded. We don't charge anything near what it

21

cost.

22

fees by having it more efficient in which we would

23

like to do that savings evaporates with a two or three

24

percent collective bargaining increase.

25

many times over. We save a little bit here.

I use

example of the Refuse Collection

If we save some money on our ability to collect
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1

other cost increases here.

It comes back to knowing

2

your business.

3

your costs are that's what we work on.

4

Waste Water, we for instance are spending a few

5

millions for electricity if we are able to somehow get

6

our electrical bill cut in half or cut in two thirds

7

and have to self funded operation.

8

savings of few million dollars, we should be able to

9

come back to Council and say hey we're ready to roll

If you know your business in terms what
In the case of

And we also had a

10

back these fees. This is a self-funded operation is

11

and we had a significant decrease in one of the

12

activities.

13

kind of ties back in what the Mayor is talking about

14

as it relates to incineration.

15

are looking at is small plants next to Waste Water

16

Treatment Plants to lower our electrical cost.

17

comes forward we should past those savings on to those

18

rate payers;

19

I love to come here and do that. And that

One of the areas we

If that

fee payers.

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Just a little bit of a

20

follow-up on the rate fee increases or I should say

21

the salary increases to our employees.

22

putting that out in a different part o"f the budget?

23

We're not reflecting that charge within the

24

department's budget.

25

money for salaries in case of that? -

Aren't we

But actually we're adding on
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

2

in Countywide cost?
MS. YOSHIMURA:

3

Budget Director, do we have that

Mr. Chair,

for the General Fund

4

Departments are programs, yes,

5

Countywide cost under the Department of Finance.

6

the Special Funded Program such as Waste Water,

7

Waste,

8

or the golf course we have it budgeted directly into

9

their budget.

Highways,

we do have that in
For
Solid

Liquor Department and the Golf Fund

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay. Mr. Arakawa.

11

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

So in that case, with

12

all those increases when we're looking at those

13

specific funds now,

14

what increases we're going to have to have in the fees

15

to each of those departments or how we're gonna adjust

16

to the increases of demand of salaries?

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

MS. YOSHIMURA:

could you give a correlation of

Budget Director.
Urn --

currently,

all the funds

19

are generating enough revenues to cover the expenses.

20

Within their own programs with the exception of Solid

21

Waste. Solid Waste we do have a supplemental transfer

22

from the urn --

23

-- we did not propose any increase in any solid waste

24

fees.

25

general fund to the Solid Waste Fund

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

So essentially what
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1

you're saying is that we don't --

2

increase the fee but we can cover all of this extra

3

cost we're gonna have for labor. So that must mean

4

there was a surplus someplace a or we're generating a

5

surplus some place. How was that obtained whereby

6

we're now covering all of the added cost of all the

7

employees in those areas without reflecting that in a

8

fee increase?
CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

10

we don't have to

Do you understand the question,

Budget Director?
MS. YOSHIMURA:

11

Urn --

yeah. Okay.

Let's

the highway fund for example.

12

let's take urn --

13

Highway fund just arbitrary generates say $20

14

million.

15

of operations,

16

and equipment. Then, we take whatever is left from

17

there,

18

bond projects. And therefore,

19

raise any urn -- fee.

20

revenues, we would either have to cut expenses or

21

raise fees.

22

meeting the expenditures, we don't have to take any

23

action on any fee increase. Does that answer your

24

question?

25

Out of the $20 million,

if any,

we look at the cost

cost of salaries and wages,

operations

and we do cash projects as opposed to

If we --

we wouldn't have to
if we were short in

In this case, where we have the revenues

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Well -- well, what I'm
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1

hearing is essentially everyone of these fund except

2

for solid waste is generating enough income to cover

3

the

4

MS. YOSHIMURA:

5

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

6

MS. YOSHIMURA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

8

Correct.
the increase cost.

Correct.
But you're doing it at

the expense of projects.
MS. YOSHIMURA:

9

What we're doing at the expense

10

of cash projects. We're doing the projects but whether

11

we do it cash or bond is the difference whether we

12

increase fee.

13

cash basis, we would definitely have to increase fees;

14

and therefore,

15

delay the payment or do a set payment each month as a

16

draft service. Something more manageable than putting

17

out $10 million at the beginning of the fiscal year.

18

Say -- okay,

19

if we didn't do it as S R F loan and we did it as

20

cash, we would definitely not have enough cash to

21

cover the project. Therefore,

22

cut the operational cost or we would have to increase

23

the

24

increase the fees that we charge to cover the cost of

25

the project. So in this case we do the S R F loan

If we want to do all our projects on a

we do it on a bond project where we can

this year we have a $10 million project,

we would either have to

or increase our sources of revenue. Or
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1

where we would pay X amount of dollars a year to cover

2

the debt service and then become more manageable for

3

us in the whole process.

4

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

I think I know where

5

she's going with this, Mr. Chairman. So I will look at

6

the balance from last years

7

what bond float versus what it is this year which is

8

cash and bond float and the discrepancy between the

9

two should be showing what the costs are,

what was cashed and

or it should

10

absorb difference in the cost for the labor cost.

I

11

will take a look at it there. That it would seem if we

12

can do that comfortably,

13

excess or we're jeopardizing in the future.

14

putting off a lot of expenses for future urn

15

taxpayers or rate payers.

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

then we are probably charging

Thank you,

We're

Mr. Arakawa. Again,

17

you notice we're looking at $30 million in debt

18

service this year for the whole budget. Mr. Carroll.

19

Hold on, Mr. Nishiki, we'll move down here.

20

questions for Mr. Goode at this time?

21

Mr. Molina.

22

if

Any

Thank you.

Thank you. Mr. Nishiki.

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Yeah. You know,

I

-- I

23

just want to follow-up on Alan's --

24

one here if he could explain. Are you saying that in

25

lieu of fees to do projects how are you gonna generate
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1
2

property tax increase?

3
4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

Are you asking this to

Mr. Arakawa?

5
6

you

money to do the projects for State highways. You,

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

I'm -- I'm sorry.

I'm

done.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay. Thank you. Ms. Tavares.

8

Thank you. Mr. Arakawa,

9

you. Okay.

Members,

any other questions? Thank

I'll ask you one more time any
and again if you do have a

10

questions for Mr. Goode,

11

question and if you think about it later, please

12

forward it to the Committee staff and we do a

13

communication for response. Mr. Kawano,

14

questions for Mr. Goode?

15

COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

NO,

any other

sir.

Thank you. Yes, Mr. Arakawa.
Yeah.

I've got a one

18

more sort of generic type question for Mr. Goode that

19

he's gonna have to respond in writing.

20

projects that were completed last year or the year

21

before,

22

of how well they're performing?

23

you create you'll-- you'll-- you'll urn --

24

project and you completed one for Waste Water,

25

it's operating now,

In all the CIP

could we get an approximate efficiency rating
In other words,

if

took a
and

could we get an approximate idea
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1

of how well it is doing according to what it was spec

2

to do?

3

Is it meeting the requirements of OSHA?

4

whatever the justification for it -- is it doing the

5

job that it is supposed to do on each of these

6

projects?

Is it save -

saving --

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

MR. GOODE:

9

Councilmember Arakawa,
I

is it saving money?
Is it

Mr. Goode.

Urn -- Mr. Chairman and
I'm sure I can come up with

10

something.

-- I need to brainstorm quickly on what

11

these efficiency measures are. Urn

12

doing the Mill Street wall not to say it was done two

13

years ago.

14

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

15

MR. GOODE:

for instance, we're

Okay.

If the walls standing,

oh,

it is I

16

would say it is 100% efficient.

If another project

17

like say the

18

Kahului with the pumpers come are discharge.

19

were to look at efficiency,

20

days I met DOH operating permit requirements,

21

look at average holding time versus the design holding

22

time. We could look at a-- a for a project like that,

23

the measures are endless. So they gave two examples of

24

an easy one to measure and a hard one to measure.

25

need a little guidance.

septic receiving station for Wailuku,
If we

we could look at how many
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1

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

In general,

if I may

2

explain. What --

we're doing the program budgeting.

3

Basically we put money in, we trust administration to

4

complete the project and what I'm doing is asking for

5

the follow-up on those projects?

6

expectations that we designed into them?

7

good example, perhaps is the Makawao Garage urn --

8

three years ago may be four years ago,

9

and reroofed the garage. At was an expenditure for

Are they meeting the
The --

a

we we went in

10

that.

Now we're going in and redoing the garage. Are

11

we duplicating an effort that we did before because it

12

wasn't working right or -- or what exactly is

13

happening with that?

14

If we went in and we purchased something, we created

15

something,

16

or had to go in and redo it?

17

instance,

18

Waste Water. Almost as soon as we completed the

19

Lahaina project, we had to rip all of the computers

20

out,

21

we put a lot of money into it. But by the time it was

22

done it was already antiquated.

23

had to put in extra expense.

24

is get a general feel for whether or not what we are

25

doing urn

So that's sort of my question.

is it performing as it should be performing
A -- an example is for

is the computer system that's we put into

redo all the computers.

This was a CIP project;

We had to redo and we

So what I'm trying to do

fits the program that we were told we
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1

were gonna do and whether it is performing according

2

to what we expected it within the -- within the

3

department.

4

first,

5

that has the automatic capability of picking up trash

6

one man and you're running it for a year.

7

what we expected it to do or did it breakdown and then

8

thrown on the side,

9

practical basis I seen a lot of equipment that we

If you create a building,

if you bought

let's say you bought the truck two years ago

can't be used?

Is it doing

And I know from a

10

purchased literally put on the side and not being used

11

because it didn't fit the purpose or it couldn't

12

fullfil the purpose for which we purchased it. A good

13

example,

14

bought a lot of equipment to irrigate and because the

15

rocks in the field,

16

all that equipment away. There been other

17

circumstances like that. So what I am trying to do is

18

figure out or get from you a feel of all of the

19

projects that we worked on, we expended funds,

20

they're doing what they're supposed to be doing or

21

not.

22

is when we did the Kihei Treatment Plant.

MR. GOODE:

We

we couldn't irrigate so we threw

Mr. Chairman, urn --

whether

thanks for that

23

insight on where you're going.

I would estimate that a

24

good portion of our administrative staff,

25

spend the next two weeks doing nothing but answering
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1

that question. We spent --

2

that go on in the course of the year for all sort of

3

expenditures. What I might ask let's look at specific

4

projects I mean,

5

projects ones you're aware of or some concerns that

6

been brought to your intentions.

7

Makawao Reroof,

8

project. And we replaced pumps you know on a weekly

9

basis.

if I can get a list of specific

But I mean like the

I thought that was a specific CIP

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

10

there's so many projects

Let's -- let's take a

11

minimum cost up --

for the most part I'm more

12

interested in the large expenditure cost anything over

13

100,000 or $200,000. Someplace in there so we're

14

looking at the larger expenses.

15

all of the small stuff. But you know there's

16

there's needs to be some correlation between what we

17

do and what we get for it and as we track things,

18

instant, we look at the building.

19

for a building.

20

community is really getting the full benefit from what

21

we paid.

22

So the larger expenditures.

23

us.

24

forget it.

25

change and how long those tires lasted. But I do want

I don't want to see

for

We put the money in

We don't know at the end whether the

I'm just trying to get a general feel for it.
Are more important to

The smaller expenditures the day to day stuff,
I don't want to know how many tires you
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1

to know if we purchased major pieces of equipment

2

whether they're functional of what we need to do.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

4

Mr. Arakawa, may be quarter million dollars and up.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

5
6

Why don't we start with for now,

Yeah. That's fine. Okay

I don't want to over burden much.

7

MR. GOODE:

We'll -- we'll do our best.

8

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Okay.
Very good. Okay. Thank

10

you. Members,

since we do have,

Mr. Goode,

and about

11

more or less an hour left,

12

questions regarding his department budget and if you

13

do I will entertain questions from you regarding his

14

department's budget. So I'm gonna. Yes, Ms. Tavares.

I'd like to ask if you have

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Good.

I'm ready.
I was gonna give you a

17

short recess and allow you guys to --

18

ready,

but if you're

Ms. Tavares, proceed.

19

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Well, my thing is really

20

minor. And it's more a comment urn

21

proposal.

22

interchangeably sewer funds and waste water funds. Are

23

those the same funds or are they separate ones?

in the budget

In the budget ordinance they use the terms

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

MS. YOSHIMURA:

Budget Director.
It's the same and I'll urn --
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1

change it to waste water. Sorry.

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yeah.

I guess it's in

3

different.

I know there are a lot of documents --

4

different and they're still using sewer as that

5

reference but Waste Water sounds better.

6

MS. YOSHIMURA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

8

So that's my one for

now.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

9
10

Sounds better, yeah?

Okay. Thank you. Mr. Kane. Thank

you. Mr. Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

11

Yeah.

Urn -- Dave,

12

your highway funds,

13

urn --

14

trying to concentrate funding up area a --

15

Wailuku,

16

looking at the Mill Street wall, perhaps you can

17

answer for me.

18

actually doing the construction on.

on

your redistricting areas earlier

earlier in this section were talking about

for example, you know I

let's take

-- I had a question

Is that our proper fee? Where -- we're

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

MR. GOODE:

Do we own that?

Mr. Goode.

I can get a breakdown but a portion

21

of it is County property and a portion of it is not,

22

and we have construction right-of-entries.

23

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

So what I'm --

what I'm

24

trying to figure out is why we're expending funds on a

25

non-County projects?

Where are our responsibility in
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1

2
3

that?
MR. GOODE:

On -- on that particular project urn

some of these questions were asked in 1992 and

4

1993 when the project was first contemplated.

5

the questions was since some --

6

property should we just buy these properties? Should

7

we just condemn them? And go from there and why I was

8

not part of that discussion at that time a --

9

could have found out about the project is that the

well,

10

questions were asked,

II

decision was made at the time to,

12

the wall and put up a new wall and urn

13

One of

is in County

what I

it was analyzed and it urn --

that's how was funded.

you know,

take down

this project

That's how we got design

14

monies that's how the project was proposed and that's

15

how we got construction money.

16

17

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Before we follow-up,

Mr. Chairman.

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

19

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Proceed.
I didn't --

I didn't

20

have the opportunity to take a real close look at it.

21

But I'm still looking at it from a distance.

22

like we are taking a slope and we readily poured

23

concrete over the slope or you know created a solid

24

sheet over the entire slope. We didn't terrace it. The

25

occupants of that property,

Looks

if it's private property
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1

ready can't do anything with that property.

2

all intents and purposes remove their abilities to

3

utilize that property. Urn so -

4

questioning,

5

where we're actually taking private property and we're

6

putting on that funding on it. The --

7

looks strange to begin with because it is such a large

8

piece on the comp sheet slanted. Rather -- rather than

9

normal terracing effect in that Wailuku area. So -- so

10

if we're taking the ability for that property owner to

11

utilize that property how did we settle that with the

12

property owner?

you know,

MR. GOODE:

13

So we for

that that what I am

to how we got to the point

it looks it

This project like other projects you

14

know we negotiate some kind of right-of-entry.

15

think there's any takings there say personal property.

16

Urn

17

if we didn't do it,

18

be in Mill Street. And so I think in their review of

19

the plan as well they saw this as much lesser of two

20

evils. Urn -- they keep their house on North Street.

21

guess that's the street up urn

22

their house in Mill Street in ruin.

23

I don't

but the property owners also realize that that
then one day their property would

I

rather than have

So I think that's kind of how that went. As far

24

as the terracing and the scope of all of that,

25

the Planning Department participated in,
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1

Maui Redevelopment Agency may have been involved to as

2

far as the design goes and the project isn't

3

finished.

4

concrete with the rock veneer,

5

the rock was specifically chosen or approved by the

6

Planning Department in meeting with the character in

7

keeping of the area and eventually,

8

have some vegetation in the area to start to over grow

9

it and

When it's finished,

you'll see all that
the outside of it and

of course, we will

and it wouldn't be so obvious as it is now.

10

I like to building a house -- you build a house you

11

pour a slab and you go wow the slab looks little.

12

Then you put the frame;

and then,

13

and put a dry wall,

looks small. As you know,

14

go through a stage of building something you have

15

different impressions.

16

neighbors were very aware of what's going on and urn

17

what you see now is probably what you're gonna get.

18

oh,

you go oh looks big

But ultimately urn

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

you

the

Well, what I'm looking

19

at now you can get back the actual train of thought.

20

That probably cost about a million dollars,

21

little over million dollars.

22

MR. GOODE:

23

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

right? A

About a million four.

24

district resurfacing,

25

million.

And in the entire

you know,

you got

about $2

I'm wondering how much work you can really do
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1

in that district to improve a lot of roadways in that

2

area with the funding that you have left available

3

able and if -- if perhaps we shouldn't be trying to

4

create more funding to do more road redistrict

5

urn

resurfacing in the areas where really are

6

critical. We actually did a survey of all of the

7

Wailuku Roads and you have a copy of the pictures we

8

took. Wailuku in particular seems to be very very urn

9

shall we say,

their roads are very antiquated and

10

are very quaint and the pot holes that are there are

11

large.

12

expedite that.

13

within the budget cycle to put more money in a

14

specific district particularly if your gonna

15

concentrate in that area.

16

that area like Wailuku.

17

So there's -- there's ways we can try to
Is that something you would like to see

We want to concentrate in

What would be a number that we really should be

18

looking at from a practical standpoint and what you

19

can do versus what you have the ability to do right

20

now because of the funding. When I say can, do you

21

have manpower, you have the equipment, you have the

22

time to be able to plan and work on these types of

23

projects.

24

25

MR. GOODE:

Well,

in general the urn -- highway

funds that go to resurfacing projects, you know,
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1

limited by the amount of funds we collect and the

2

county.

3

little bit for every district based on the amount of

4

money we have and obviously we try to maximize that.

5

One thing we're doing internally and the Mayor has

6

been real adamant about this,

7

good idea is that resurfacing funds are used for

8

resurfacing.

9

take the Mill Street wall, we'd say, oh it ran over so

So our proposal to you folks is to --

is a

and it's obviously a

In times past if a project has overruns

10

just grab the resurfacing funds and payoff the bill.

11

And not -- and not that it ran over initial bids were

12

over what we had for it. So we'd grab resurfacing fund

13

to do that. Well,

14

done.

15

So we have been trying to do working with Mayor's

16

Office and Michele is to make sure the projects

17

the big --

18

example,

19

our bids are coming really high, may be we should just

20

come back here to you folks and say hey we need more

21

money for this because we don't want to tap

22

resurfacing. Or when we budget initially may be we add

23

an extra 20% just to be safe. Because if we don't

24

spend it,

25

thing we're doing is to make sure resurfacing fund

that's fine you got the project

But guess what?

Resurfacing doesn't get done.

say like the Mill Street wall,

for

again has enough money to the start with.

If

we can always return it. So one thing -- one
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1

gets used for resurfacing. And that's -- that's the

2

change from the last few years.

3

in more roads getting resurfaced.

4

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

5
6

And that will reflect

So you're saying you're

you're gonna have enough funds within that
district?
MR. GOODE:

7

I think that comes back to

8

Councilman Hokama's questions from a couple of weeks

9

ago what --

how many miles of road do we have? How
Cost per mile? How

10

many miles can we do per year?

11

much funds we have? Those are constraints. You know

12

it's just so much dollars per mile.
As sort of a follow-up

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

13
14

on that,

are we rating the roads say 1 through 10 or

15

some number that one being the best quality ten being

16

the worse and eliminating the lOs,

17

up from all the different districts or are we just in

18

some areas not doing that?

19

are roads some have never been resurfaced.
MR. GOODE:

20

9s,

and 8s and go

Like Wailuku I know there

Uh priority list is based mostly on

21

urn,

urn of the use of the road,

like minor major

22

collector versus residential streets. A --

23

with the age and the maintenance cost.

24

that has a lot of pot holes all the times,

25

maintenance it's let's -- let's get it repaved. Urn --
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1

then we have on occasion the residence for bring

2

something workers potential that we

3

about.

4

consideration. So it's a factor of all those that go

5

together and makes up our list and that's what we go

6

for.

7

8
9

didn't know

Urn -- so essentially like a safety

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay. Thank you,

Mr. Arakawa.

Mr. Carroll.
Thank you. A --

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

a while

10

back somewhere along the line we were talking about

11

disability of the maintenance and our man down stairs

12

and adding that golf cart.

13

of this budget?

14

MR. GOODE:

Yes,

it is you know special

15

maintenance budget,

16

I call it the golf cart.

17

Cushman.

and I think it is $500 for the
It's like one of those

18

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

19

MR. GOODE:

20
21
22
23
24
25

Is it reflected in anyway

Yes,

a Cushman.

Yeah. Type vehicle.

there and I saw the other day.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Members,

It's -- it's in

He's looking for it.
that is on page 18-18 of

the detailed budget under expansion.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Okay.

I see them now.

was looking on the wrong page. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay. Thank you,
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1

Mr.

Kawano.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO:

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

No.

Thank you. Mr. Molina.
Urn

I think you'll

5

allow me to ask this has to do with special

6

maintenance but has ties for funding.

7

this is a general question to --

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

I don't know if

Ask the question.

10

regarding the cemeteries,

11

and maintenance all

12

you get on that,

13

MR. GOODE:

David,

on the 18-7

the Veterans's cemeteries

how much federal funding do

if you get any?
We actually get funds from the

I don't know if they get it from the Feds. My

14

State.

15

understanding is that we have a good chance of getting

16

a lot more funds.

17

like 12,000 -- 15,000 a year from State. We're --

18

we're up say about 70,

19

funds cemeteries.

20

I also

recollect that we get only

80,000 to operate our three,

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

I'm just curious.

21

thought federal ended up being veterans,

22

federal funding per se to help offset the cost.

23

MR. GOODE:

For instance,

That I

so there's no

uh there's right now

24

in Makawao,

there's construction project going on that

25

is funded and managed by the State Department of
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1

Defense. And I believe they get federal funds through

2

the State.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

3

4

the County afterwards.

5

MR. GOODE:

It's channeled down to

Right. Our maintenance activity is

6

paid for by the general fund with some small

7

supplement from the State.

8

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

11

Thank you. Mr. Nishiki.

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

10

Okay. Thank you.

Yeah. David, did you

prepare your Public Works budget this year?
MR. GOODE:

12

Yeah. The way it works in our

13

department is urn -- around September everyone starts

14

to gear up,

15

what to prepare and they all prepare their budgets are

16

sent to me.

17

time,

18

was there at the time he would have sat too and we

19

would go through each one and uh

20

lot of time talking about request for additional

21

stuff. There's a lot of stuff we have to pay every

22

year,

23

budget.

24

25

we get direction from Budget Office on

I sit down with them individually at the

I didn't have a deputy director but if Milton

generally we spend a

got to pay electric bills then I send it to

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

I

-- I -- I guess my

thrust is if you did do that and we're looking at CIP
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1

projects and what you saw the timelines were for past

2

projects that were either done or not done.

3

those projects are and where you've got now projects

4

this year,

5

with your department in looking at timelines and money

6

that you put in for this budget? I

7

know I

8

you would be honest enough to look at,

9

was left for you and where you are and whether it is

-- I

Where

and I guess is it an ambitious undertaking

-- I

just and I don't know,

-- I
I

just you

just figure

you know,

what

10

achievable.

11

now,

12

to see whether these are gonna to be achievable or not

13

and may be prioritize what may not be. And give us

14

numbers.

15

I

-- I

-- I

-- I don't need to know the answer

Mr. Chairman,

but if he could respond in writing

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay. We will transmit that

16

request for Mr. Nishiki. Mr. Goode I'm looking at

17

because I don't think we prepared move but since the

18

Mayor did present it urn --

19

ready to go and commit $150,000 for the sand pumper

20

equipment.

21

things involved from taking sand from the ocean and

22

just refurnishing the beach without having information

23

on what other governmental agencies would require as

24

far as approval whether it would be from corp of

25

engineers or Department of Land and Natural Resources

my opinion is we're not

I'm not too sure if there's a lot more
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1

and so -- so if I told you the Committee is cutting

2

$150,000 appropriation what would be your comment?

3

MR. GOODE:

The uh-- our response,

you know,

4

talking about the anticipated permit looks like it's

5

at least a year for permitting but what's real

6

important too is that -- we call a beach nourishment

7

$100,000 it gives us flexibility to work with other

8

community groups,

9

projects here and there urn -- may be give us a little

10

bit to further exam the possibilities of sand pumping

11

from a barge. But the -- in -- my discussion with

12

because our department has been involved with some of

13

these nourishment projects is that all justifications

14

are there,

15

economy. Beaches run tourism. So it's -- it's really

16

important.

17

folks concerns with that but the 100,000 for the beach

18

nourishment is really important to us.

19

20
21

other agencies who want to do

and I think we all know beaches run our

So I

I could understand and urn

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

your

So he wouldn't cry is

the answer.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

The anwer is,

I think he can wait

22

one year.

In your 18-20, Members of the Detail the

23

5300 under College Interns,

24

positions or just one intern position?

25

to really get a sense of that.

that's for all three
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1

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3
4

5

It's 18-20 of the detail, Members.

College Interns.
Mr. Chair,

MS. YOSHIMURA:

that would be the

cost for one college intern?

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

MS. YOSHIMURA:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

interns; is that correct?

10

What page are you on?

Just one intern.
Correct.
And the request is for three

Correct. We currently have two

MS. YOSHIMURA:

11

and we're asking for an expansion of one college

12

intern.

13

14
15

CHAIR HOKAMA:
do for you,

And what kind of work would they

Mr. Goode,

MR. GOODE:

that additional intern?

The Land Use and Codes our focus

16

right now is on the street addressing project

17

Upcountry. We've begun that project we're using

18

actual have a lot of success with the interns we had

19

last year,

20

of months.

21
22
23

we

and they can do a lot of work in a couple

CHAIR HOKAMA:

So this is like inputing data on

your GIS system or something.
MR. GOODE:

Field work.

A couple work in the

24

office.

Most of it is computer related.

25

early the college students are really fantastic --
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1

anything that has to do with computers and a -- we got

2

a lot of work done last year. We'd really like to

3

finish Upcountry this summer.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

Okay.

One last thing before I

give it back to Ms. Tavares.

6

Administration Overhead Cost -- we're going from about

7

360,000 to $1.1 million.

8

explanation for that big increase,
MR. GOODE:

9

Ms.

18-31 Details.

Highway

5

Can you give us an
Mr. Goode?

I can give a general overview.

10

think,

11

Essentially,

12

cost back to support personnel,

13

types of cost from highway fund to general fund.

14

believe it's based on some studies.

I

Yoshimura is going to have to help me out.
these are charges related to urn internal

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

MS.

YOSHIMURA:

Corp.

Counsel those
I

Budget Director.
Mr.

Chair,

there's a study

17

that's done by an independent company and they will

18

look at -- it's about two years behind they will look

19

the percentage that they have given us for Fiscal

20

Year 2002 is based on the salaries and wages on Fiscal

21

Year 2000. The Fiscal Year 2000,

22

UPW had their retro pay,

23

and wages for that year were extremely high.

24

percentage then,

25

total.

is when basically,

salary increase and salary
For the

it's based on that that fiscal year

So that's the reason for that increase.
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1

Highway is basically made up of limit I one employees.

2

So the percentage rate went from 7.87% to 24.16%.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

MS. YOSHIMURA:

So you can repeat that again.
Yeah.

It went from 7.87% in

5

Fiscal Year 2001 to 24.16% in Fiscal Year 2002. And I

6

could forward to the Council a copy of that study.

7
8
9
10
11
12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

for the Administration,
MS. YOSHIMURA:

CHAIR HOKAMA:

please?

Do you recall?

I don't know at the top of my

So -- so you're sharing to the

Committee this is the more accurate costs.
MS. YOSHIMURA:

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

Who performed that study

head. Magimus or some independent urn

13

15

Okay.

Correct.
To run the highway -- Highways

Program -- from the Administrative point of view.
MS. YOSHIMURA:

Well,

we've been using the study

17

urn -- every year to do the budget. And it's basically

18

based on the salary and wages.

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

to the wrong areaSj

21

MS. YOSHIMURA:

In the past it was being charged
is that the correct
No.

assessment?

In Fiscal Year 2002 is when

22

they had urn

23

to -- I think 1999 or 1998. Urn -- either '98 or '99 is

24

when their retroactive pay increase went into effect.

25

2000 is when we made the payments and so urn -- amount

UPW had a retroactive pay increase back
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1

for salary and wages

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

3

MS. YOSHIMURA:

-- is really high and the study

So because of the increase in

4

is based on that.

5

Fiscal Year 2002 generally this type of percentage

6

rate for 2000

7

I would think it would go a little lower for Fiscal

8

Year 2003.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

10

for us to use in 2002.

Okay.

So generally

Because of the retro

factor?
MS.

11

Right. They had a retro and they

YOSHIMURA:

12

had some lump sum payment and all kinds things in

13

2000.

14
15
16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay. That kind of make sense

now. Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes.

Thank you. Urn

17

the questions now that I have are along the lines of

18

the recycling program.

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Proceed.

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

And urn --

I understand

21

that there was an audit done by our -- internally from

22

the Finance Department on the grants that went under

23

the recycling particularly the Aloha Plastic and the

24

Glass Recycling and the Plastic Recycling.

25

what I understand,

And from

the report wasn't very favorable to
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What is

1

the management of one or two of those grants.

2

the administration doing about the results of that

3

audit?
Before you answer that.

Okay.

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

that we can even discuss?

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Or is that something

Ms. Yoshimura if -- if

Yeah.

8

it's a working document and you folks have that

9

because it hasn't been transmitted to us,

10
11

are you able

to speak openly on this question by Ms. Tavares?
MS. YOSHIMURA:

Urn

I will be transmitting the

12

documents to the Council so we can answer general

13

questions as to what we're doing because of the audit.

14

15
16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Proceed with that

Ms. Tavares' questions.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

I

-- I think that's fine

17

that you are aware of it. You know we just passed a

18

bottle bill which is gonna create more jobs I think

19

and whoever is doing our glass processing gonna be

20

able to handle that so -- and then when I heard it's

21

the same person that didn't receive a very good audit

22

report,

23

putting the person or this company in more jeopardy

24

because now we're gonna give them the opportunity to

25

have more glass to process. So I was a little

you know,

I was concerned that we might be
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1

concerned about that but I can wait until,

2

they transmit the report down.

3

budget implication unless we are still gonna be giving

4

grants to that same company.

5

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Well,

So it doesn't have a

and that's why I asked the

6

question,

7

response or share information now,

8

me.

9

preference of the department, Mr. Goode?

if the Administration is willing to give a
that's fine with

I don't have a problem with that. What is the

MR. GOODE:

10

you know,

Well,

I can give you an overview of

11

actions taken.

We'll have a report and read the

12

report as well.

13

on,

14

revising grant procedures.

15

Human Concerns have the majority,

16

grants,

17

beside Solid Waste and urn -- we don't have consistent

18

grant procedures.

19

Concerns changes their procedures annually. My wife

20

does grants for various organizations,

21

me a hard time. Why do they keep changing

22

understand how it goes. Essentially with the audit is

23

mostly on Aloha Plastic because we have received

24

numerous grant application requests and that led to an

25

audit of the practice at the facility -- various

But couple of different things going

the County as a whole is working on reviewing and
Of course,

Housing and

Parks has some

we've got some grants in different areas

I know that Housing and Human
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1

business practices and also urn -- an audit of our

2

internal handling of the grants.

3

internal of the grant goes we changed really quite a

4

bit since urn -- July 1 of this year -- of July of

5

2000.

6

considerablely rather than just saying well you get

7

one every month so you got 1/12 with the grant amount.

8

You got to now submit all receipts.

9

were urn

10
11

And as far as our

And urn -- the request for grant payment change

Shows actual costs

and those types of things that was never

done before. That was actually help to streamline urn
-- Aloha Plastic and their ability to know what their

12

cost are kind of knowing your business, you know,

what

13

their cost were and urn -- it also led us to ask the

14

questions,

15

and we put it --

16

recently receive bids back starting July 1 for the

17

County controled materials which are the drop boxes.

18

We don't control the other stuff that Maui disposal or

19

Maui Recycling Services picks up. But we do pick up

20

the drop-boxes and have those. We basically say is

21

there anybody interested in taking all these materials

22

for us and packaging them and shipping them out or

23

whatever they do with them. Recycle and we got back a

24

really good bid. Urn --

25

we haven't entered into the contract yet.

now is there anybody else that can do this
since we put it out for bid and we

this case is Maui Disposal and
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We will be taking all ten materials

1

finishing July 1.

2

there. So what we're finding is that for some

3

materials in the population, basically, we have

4

recycling materials.

5

having more than one player in the market.

6

you are more than likely to have more than one

7

company.

8

more than one player. That's what we did basically who

9

else can do this.

It's kind of close as far as
In Oahu,

But we're at a level where it is hard to get

And so we tightened up existing

10

grants -- existing operations; and then,

11

else can do some of it for us. That's where we are

12

today.

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

looked at who

As a follow-up on that I

14

don't know if one of my brain wires got crossed, did

15

you address the projects of curbside recycling?

16

there where we are having a pilot or we had one?

17

MR. GOODE:

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

MR. GOODE:

Is

The um-- years ago ...

Okay.

Where are we with that?

Where we are is automation.

20

Automation is the key to allow us to get in a curbside

21

recycling down the road.

22

route, we get basically five guys available to do

23

something else and that will allow us to eventually

24

offer curbside recycling and made some form of yard

25

waste pick up. Yeah.

Every time we automate a

So that's been our commitment to
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1

the union. That's been our direction and we feel that

2

by having --

3

same budget can offer for more services.

4

why this first one is really important to us to get

5

off the ground and to try it on Maui. Of course, we're

6

doing it on Lanai for years.

7

we can show it works and start implementinging in

8

other areas; and then,

9

other services.

10

using the same number people roughly the
So that's

But if we do it on Maui

let people available to do

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

You're kind doing it in

11

couple phases.

12

operator trash pick up.

13

natural I guess flow would be then you would implement

14

some sort of curbside recycling with the other person.

15

Do you have to wait until we go,

16

in the one-arm bandit pick up before we can actually

17

start a curbside program?

18
19

MR. GOODE:

And the first one is the the single

Yes.

And then what would be the

you know, more areas

Our first step is to get one

up and running.

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

21

MR. GOODE:

Uh-huh.

One route that will free up save

22

five people right. But every day we use five laborers

23

from Highways.

24

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

MR. GOODE:

On average.

Right.
So first year all we're
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1

gonna do is get more laborers on the highways.

Give

2

them back. The guys that weed wackers.

3

do traffic control all that which you add up our

4

highways are better the first year. The second go

5

around depending on how the negotiations would go,

6

haven't even started those we may have to go one or

7

two more routes.

8

people available. That's enough to actually doing

9

green waste and curbside recycling. So we'll -- we'll

The guys that

we

So two more routes may be we have 10

10

see where it goes. Right now we want to get that first

11

one out and get it down and understand how to repair

12

those trucks and how to operate them.

13

bugs with the community and uh,

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16
17

Work out the

go from there.

Thank you.

Mr. Kane. Thank you.

Mr. Arakawa.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Yeah.

I got a couple of

18

questions. On 18-33, you mention that the Wailuku

19

Waste Water Pump Station uh -- the main line you're

20

gonna be doing urn -- you're gonna be relooking at

21

design work for the main line in Wailuku Pump

22

Station.

23

That was discussed severals ago as well. Are you going

24

to be including reuse line in that? Force main --

25

paragraph 3.

I guess that would be the treatment plant.
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MR. GOODE:

1

Yeah.

This particular project,

it's

2

under design right now. They're asking for

3

construction monies for Fiscal Year 2003. And I know

4

we've discussed a Reclaimed Water line going back.

5

don't know if it's in or where it is right now.

6

really depends on you got to have users.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

7

I

It

Well, when we were

8

discussing this before the discussion was as long as

9

you are gonna be designing you're gonna dig the ditch,

10

you're gonna bring the pipe in put in all the pipes at

11

one time.

12

same the ditch that you're digging then no sense

13

trying to dig up all the road way twice.

14

why I'm asking if that is in this design work because

15

we had discussions about it several years ago. Could

16

you check on that, please?
MR. GOODE:

17

18

The reuse line would go essentially the

Yeah.

And that's

I could definitely check on

it.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

19

I

-- I know the

20

direction was to take the water from the treatment

21

plant and try to get to our Park System which a,

22

know,

23

possibly going out to other parks in that area. But

24

starting there the reuse line -- starting to go to

25

that is one of the directions that we started. The

you

Keopuolani Park, War Memorial; and then,
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1

other thing that isn't in this budget that I'd like to

2

have you considered now we're looking at digital signs

3

in case of emergency situations -- informational

4

signs. Going to Lahaina,

5

getting digital signs so that we can inform motorist

6

if there is a traffic accident. But also having

7

several digital signs so that if there are other

8

accidents or other emergency situations, within other

9

parts of the County be able to use those signs to

Puamana and at Ma'alaea

10

inform motorists or residents what is happening. For

11

instance,

12

digital sign informing people in that area,

13

spill avoid area,

14

a way to immediately inform people what is happening

15

so that you don't have to station somebody there to

16

physically tell them all the time.

17

that you can adjust within your budget or is it

18

something you need to budget for?

19

the chemical spill on Alameha.

MR. GOODE:

it would be some way --

We can a --

If we had a
chemical
it would be

Is that something

to consider the

20

incident commanders and some incidents we don't

21

respond to at all.

22

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

It would be something

23

that you sort of have to do like the HAZMAT program.

24

And I know all the departments are included in that

25

program. Urn --
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COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

1

Excuse me.

Alan, we

2

talked about this during the fire presentation. So I

3

think it belongs in the Fire Department's budget if we

4

put it in.

5

fire.

6

I don't think you were here that day we had

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Yeah.

Yeah.

I brought

7

it up but they sort weren't sure where it should be

8

either I don't think.

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Oh.

10

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

It was part of the

11

HAZMAT and they really don't have a HAZMAT and they

12

didn't really know where it's supposed to land.

13

to make sure it land some place.

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I want

It doesn't get loss.

I agree with -

I understand what

15

you're saying, Mr. Arakawa.

16

thinking is fire on hazardous material response time.

17

18
19
20
21

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:
Chairman,

I think right now. My

Wherever it lands,

as long as it's not forgotten.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I

-- I

-- I think I'm with you it

has a relative importance. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Mr. Carroll.

Thank you,

Chair. Urn --

22

just another question about the sand pump and beach.

23

I've been following that for about four years rather

24

intensively with the Planning Commission. Been to a

25

lot of workshops and the theory is really sound.
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in places where there is a question to where the

1

2

sand if it will stay or not,

3

they're just putting the sand over there.

4

of fact just often cheaper than doing the--. However,

5

I am disappointed along with the proposal that has

6

come down information is lacking as to the areas where

7

the sand will come from etc.,

8

really good project.

9

because it hasn't been presented properly.

10

there's a lot that has been missing there.

11

don't even know where you are gonna get the sand from.

12

The State there's so many questions unanswered and I

13

hate to see this thing not get funded because it

14

wasn't presented how it should have been presented.

15

And I would hope that even at this late date perhaps

16

you can get it together to where this Council could

17

fund this where if not even I

18

the strongest proponents could not vote for it.

19

you.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

it has been pointed out,

etc.

As a matter

I think it is a

I hate to see it go by the ways
And
I mean, you

-- as probably one of
Thank

Thank you, Mr. Carroll. And again

21

the

22

it from the current budget request and since your

23

Committee has part of the environment responsibilities

24

that, uh, may be you would take it under your wing as

25

subject matter Chairman to pursue so that it for the

the Chair at this time is looking at cutting
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1

next budget proposal it will make better sense and we

2

would have the justification and the supporting

3

information to justify the expense. Okay.

4

Mr. Kawano.
COUNCILMBMBBR KAWANO:

5

Thank you,

Chairman.

6

David,

7

as the Maunaloa Cemetery, did the County ever take

8

that over? The Maunaloa one,

9

couple times.

10

on the island of Molokai,

Thank you.

I

over the ranch turn it over or what.
No,

the ranch hasn't turned it over.

MR. GOODB:

12

COUNCILMBMBBR KAWANO:

MR. GOODB:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

So we don't have any

funding as far as that goes with this budget.

14

16

I know we fund that

just wondering if we ever took it

11

13

the cemetery as far

Not the proposed budget.
Thank you,

Thank you.

Mr. Kawano.

Mr. Molina. Thank you. Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMBMBBR NISHIKI:
you know,

Bxcuse me. Can we get

18

from David perhaps,

I really agree with

19

Mr. Carroll that projects as far as beach

20

replenishment should be happening at a quicker pace.

21

think that may be, Mr. Chairman, we should look at

22

that one position that we have I think in the

23

Department of Planning and may be David would be

24

better to have that position in his department. And

25

then move on with a program implementation with
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1

funding,

Bob. But I agree with, Bob,

that we need to

2

move quickly urn --

3

who they have hired now,

4

it would seem that we would coordinate with the State,

5

Mr. Chairman.

6

have someone working within Maui County and have--

7

have funding that is steady so that we can keep this

8

person.

9

State is always gonna give us some money and then,

I don't know who this gentleman
that took Rob's place.

But

I feel -- I feel a real importance to

I think for Rob,

it was always,

oh, well,

10

County was gonna give 50 percent and I keep my

11

position.

12

position could end time either so that really long

13

term programs couldn't be established.

14

that we may be put in David's department and

15

coordinate this project.

16

hear from him may be not today in lieu of what

17

Mr. Carroll said I

18

at in this year's budget.

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

MR. GOODE:

But when you think about it, you know,

the

that

But I trust

But I don't know I want to

-- I think it deserves some looking

Mr. Goode.

Actually,

I have a lot to say on

21

that I

just sent an e-mail to Bruce Miller who heads

22

up the Sea Grant Program at U.H. And right now there's

23

$30,000 in Office of Economic Development's budget for

24

the Sea Grant Program that is where Rob Mullane is no

25

longer in Maui.

And one of his predecessor is fellow
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1

that works with him, his name is Matt Niles.

2

Niles just got hired by the Planning Department. John

3

Min feels in discussion about what should we do with

4

this 30,000. He feels like I got the experties now in

5

house.

6

interested in this money?

7

reasons you mentioned.

8

nourishment going,

9

of algae on the beach.

And so he asked me,

And Matt

is your department
I said, yes.

Exactly same

I want to get beach

I want to be working the cleaning
I want to make sure that,

that

10

work is done in the sensitive of the manner to the

11

beach. That's a perfect person for that. We're having

12

problems trying to implement the definition of

13

"coastal dunes" within the grading ordinance. So the

14

third area I'd like to see this person or fourth area,

15

I'd like to see this person working which more relates

16

to the activities we do.

17

back to Bruce Miller saying you sent me a draft

18

proposal, but basically it is a copy of the previous

19

years ones.

20

know along the lines of our meeting this is where the

21

activities where we really need help right now. And I

22

just sent it back.

23

do is use the 30,000 in this year's budget still not

24

encumbered,

25

in use and that will actually get us through next

So yesterday I sent e-mail

And I mark today up and said no, no you

So what we're actually trying to

cause the previous monies that are still
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1

year. We have to obviously settle where we're at but

2

urn -- I want to use that 30,000 to get the person on

3

board and have him work on those areas. So I'm looking

4

forward -- I want to concentrate on beach nourishment

5

not on studies of coastline. Let's get out of -- let's

6

get some sand on the beach.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

7

And John --

John is not

8

against it of you moving it to your department on

9

this?

10

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

No,

no.

Because he has

11

Mr. Niles working with him now,

12

Planning Department.

13

Mullane on Sea Grant. So he feels he has the in-house

14

expertise where as before they were using Sea Grant to

15

help them.

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

actually,

in the

And Matt was working with Rob

Mr. Nishiki,

before we make a

17

decision on where to put it, when we have a Planning

18

return we can question Mr. Min and then you we can

19

make some decisions.

20

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

David,-- the thank you

21

again -- I think the question would be what the Chair

22

is saying is fine.

23

you looking for warm body or are you looking for money

24

for the program?

25

Maybe talk to John.

I think the question is that are

If you can let's us know later.
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

1

Okay.

Mr. Nishiki.

I would say

2

Mr. Goode,

that my sense from the Committee is -- when

3

a request is coming to us,

4

Program.

5

to this $150,000 request for equipment we understand

6

that there's a program that we are able to view and

7

evaluate.

8

the importance of the Beach Nourishing Program.

9

I'm having a hard time fitting this request to the

like your Sea Weed

It's an ongoing thing and now you're moving

I agree with Mr. Nishiki regarding
But

10

program because I'm not really clear on the program.

11

For me,

12

money side and may be that's part of the development

13

of this program tied into the request because I'm

14

looking at,

15

barge?

Who is move the barge?

16

barge?

We're gonna have mooring cost because we gonna

17

dock it somewhere?

18

out for us.

19

$150,000 for the sand pumper. Okay.

20

the big picture. You know,

21

I'm gonna need,

22

bodies and X amount more equipment,

23

this -- this.

24

original $150,000 request turns into a million dollar

25

program.

it is hard for me to make a decision on the

you want a barge. Who's gonna run the
We need a boat for the

You know the program is not laid

And then you're saying that we want to
So what is it in

I'm waiting for you to say

I forgot to tell you I need five more
and then this

And then are we gonna look at this

And I'm not too sure if we're ready to make
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1

that commitment yet. So I

2

Yes,

3

just share that with you.

Budget Director.
Mr. Chair,

MS. YOSHIMURA:

our initial request

4

is $150,000 for the sand pumper and $100,000 for the

5

studies and urn -- to get the program started. Can I

6

request that urn -- we take a look at the $100,000 to

7

stay in the budget to get the program going to a point

8

where may be then we can come back for the equipment?

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

To me that makes sense that kind

10

of request. Okay. My questions and for the whole

11

Committee is on 18-100 of the Details. Excuse me.

12

Mr. Goode,

13

sand replenishment program before we move on?

14

do you have additional comments on that

MR. GOODE:

Just to back up what Michele said.

15

I think it's a good idea that we just concentrate on

16

organizing and developing the program and doing some

17

small projects because when you look in the Charter it

18

doesn't say anything about Public Works working on

19

beaches.

20

beaches are under the purview of the Parks Department

21

or the State. So it --

22

a little bit more work.

23

the analysis. Let's -- let's figure out where it goes.

24

But I've got three requests,

25

desk for folks who want to do sand replenishment on

It just -- we kind of started to do it.

Most

we started one we're gonna do
I think that will be part of

you know,
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1

beaches and they need help. So we got some immediate

2

work to do.

3
4

But you're right,

we need some development

-- a developmental program.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Can you tell us now is there

5

anything that the State Department of Land and Natural

6

Resources does regarding beach or beach

7

replenishment?

8

MR. GOODE:

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

10

MR. GOODE:

Well,

they do -High water mark.

They have the streamline permit

11

process now that in Sam Lemmo,

that DLNR established

12

that has been real effective.

Now,

13

You just go to this one place and fill these

14

requirements. What's happening is these three request

15

are small projects. And just like home owners trying

16

to do a group of home owners and they get the permit

17

requirements.

18

like a deal killer. Oh my,

19

if you're doing it at Waikiki,

20

It's a small part of the project. But for these folks

21

it's daunting. Coupled with the fact that the price of

22

the sand is about doubled.

23

with Ameron,

24

that. Urn -- all we need is a little help. We need a

25

little help and urn -- you know,

It's one stop.

it is one stop.

It's --

it's almost

I got to do all this?

And

it's not a big deal.

So I have been on the phone

Hawaiian Cement to see what we can do on

these little projects
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1

we can get up and running. A DLNR doesn't bring up any

2

money.

3
4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

And they don't do any programs by

the department itself to do beach restoration?

5

MR. GOODE:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Not that I'm aware of.
Okay.

As the Chair,

I'm going to

7

take the privilege at just

So Mr. Goode,

you know,

8

let's take that Ka'anapali Beach request when they

9

wanted to move into that SMA area which is going

10

closer to the water line for that expansion facility.

11

Your department was asked for comments regarding that,

12

UH project prior to approval?
MR. GOODE:

13
14

Ka'anapali Beach Hotels,

restaurant?

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

MR. GOODE:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

Yeah.

Yeah.
And how it mayor may not impact

movement of sand on Ka'anapali Beach?
MR. GOODE:

19

20

the little

Well -- well,

we don't comment on

those.

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I'd hate for them to come back to

22

the County and say, well,

23

and after this huge storm all the sand went out and my

24

foundation is crumpling into the ocean; and therefore,

25

I'm going to put a claim to the County.

the County gave us approval
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1

2

see an attorney doing that to us.
MR. GOODE:

That's why we only comment on our

3

areas of expertise and what areas that we are mandated

4

to deliver.

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chairman.

Yes, Mr. Kane.
That brings up a real good

8

point when we talk to them about mandated under our

9

charter and what responsibilities of our departments

10

are and here we are discussing projects and work that

11

is outside of that scope and spending County taxpayer

12

dollar and yes,

13

disagrees with that.

14

plate that it's only so big.

15
16
17

it is important.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I don't think anybody

But it's like adding on to the

I appreciate your comments,

Mr. Kane.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

You know,

I love the beach.

and I am one of

I grew up on the beach

18

the guys --

19

all my life.

20

got to be realistic and understand that this is what

21

we got. This is what we got to do. These are our

22

scopes in the department of what we're supposed to be

23

doing and here we are talking about.

24

the 100,000 I kind of have a problem with to be honest

25

with you. A 150 for me was I

So it's hard for me to say that. But we

I mean even for

-- I had a problem with
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1

that. Even the 100,000 here we are.

2

less than someplace else which is an essential

3

function of the County is not going to get because

4

here we are adding something that shouldn't even be on

5

the plate.

6

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Hmm,

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

It's a 100,000

hmm.
Just my comment.

Thank you. Yes,

Mr. Carroll.

Thank you.

May be I can

10

be the last comment in the last two minutes since I

11

know the Chair adjourns right on time.

12
13

CHAIR HOKAMA:
will be your turn,

Yeah.

It's still my turn then it

Mr. Carroll.

14

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I

-- I

I would,

uh--

-- I gave the Chair a

16

privilege of strengths slightly and I apologize.

17

Mr. Carroll.

18

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Yes,

I would also before the

19

beach replenishment starts,

I will submit this in

20

writing,

21

some guarantees.

22

beach I want the SMA set back line,

23

remain the same even though.

24

replenished the beach.

25

change.

but there are questions I want answered and
For instance,

if we replenished a
the tow line,

to

It's more out because we

But I don't want that line to

I want that line to remain as it was before
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the beach was replenished.

2

guarantee on that,

3

have problems.

4
5

or otherwise we really are gonna

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

We gotta make a law

then.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

7

I want to get solid

I think,

yes,

we're gonna need to

have our staff -COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

8

As I said,

I will submit

9

these questions in writing but these are some of the

10

reasons why I think the $100,000 and I disagree that

11

we should not get involved in that. We need to look

12

outside the box. We need to look off the plate on to

13

the table. This is our island and nobody else is gonna

14

take care of it if we don't.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

15
16

I think we need to.

This County knows how the

government levels look at us.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

17

It's uh and I hope that,

18

uh,

I support that hundred thousand.

Like I say

19

there's too many unanswered questions and even as

20

strong proponent as I am,

21

barge at this time.

22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I could not support the

Okay. You know,

I'm not asking

23

for you folks to make a decision today on whether to

24

support something or not. We'll

25

we move toward decision making.
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1

points of clarification, Mr. Goode.

2

your details,

3

from services which went from $921,000 to 0 and then'

4

you increase your miscellaneous from 393,000 to

5

750,000 and this is page 18-100, Members.

6

with the Committee what is this adjustments?

7

Page 18-100 on

it seems that you move some of your cost

MR. GOODE:

Okay.

Just share

Under "Other Services" went

8

from 921,500 to 0 that's the cost for cold composting

9

and that got put in the Waste Water Budget.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

11

MR. GOODE:

12

Okay.

Since Waste Water generates the

sludge they need to pay for it disposal.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

MR. GOODE:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

MR. GOODE:

Okay.

Or compost.
And then the miscellaneous.

Miscellaneous Other Cost relates to

17

cover material. Because I testified earlier that we

18

have more stringent requirements as it relates to

19

quantities and also the price per ton went up and urn

20
21

this will cover the cover.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

And our on 114 18-114 is

22

this something similar miscellaneous from $100 to

23

$375,000.

24
25

MR. GOODE:

That's for the bids for the

automated Refuse Collection.

It's under Wailuku
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1

Refuse.

2

buy those bids and distribute them and that's what

3

that's for ..
CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

5

When we go to automated, we're gonna need to

Okay.

At least now I know. Thank

you. Ms. Tavares, do you have a question?
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

No.

Okay.

Now I forgot.

It's in one of my spare moments between

7

No.

8

meetings I happen to come across the responses for

9

Public Works the first whatever and the fifth question

10

was about the sand pumping thing and when they listed

11

out that they require the following approvals-- it's

12

Environment Assessment or Environmental Impact

13

Statement Conservation District Use Permit.

14

Department of Army Permit Section 41 Water Quality

15

Certification,

16

Consistency Assessment,

17

will be needed to get for us to get into this kind of

18

business.

and Coastal Zone Management,
that's the kind of permits

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Three years.

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

And they said 12 to 15

21

months,

but I think that's really generous. So it is

22

sometime.

23

hot on this particular issue.

And at the National

24

Preservation Beach Conference,

he was a presenter and

25

along with a whole lot of people,

I know that San Lemmo from DLNR is really
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1

from down there -- Guild. Barbara Guild won an award

2

for the work they did at their Sugar Cove project

3

which is a beach nourishment project. So I think we'll

4

go along the right tracks by doing more beach

5

nourishment like at Halawa Street.

6

Urn -- right now I don't think we need to get into the

7

ocean particularly. Because I think there have to be

8

statewide studies done on reservoirs and so I think it

9

would be prudent for us to wait and see what DLNR is

Stuff like that.

10

gonna do with the oceanside stuff. We're talking about

11

years of permits for us to get into to do something.

12

It's gonna be kind of crazy.

13

barge operations was answered also. That happens to be

14

in there March 28th transmittal.

15

happen to pick that one up.

16

But some of those questions were there.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

Members,

The question about the

Just by accident

It was on top of the pile.

Thank you,

Ms. Tavares.

the Chair is gonna recess this meeting.

19

This afternoon I believe we have Mr. Lo returning at

20

1:30.

21

regarding some of the budgetary request for Public

22

Works,

23

just to let you know,

24

for a short period starting next Tuesday.

25

correct, Mr. Goode. You'll be out from Tuesday?

And again if you have additional questions

we'll send it to Mr. Goode for response.

And

I believe Mr. Goode will be out
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1

MR. GOODE:

2

CHAI R HOKAMA:

Week and a half .
For abou t a week and a half and

3

Mr. Arak awa,

4

resp ons ibil ity for the depa rtme nt. Okay .

5

is in rece ss unti l 1:30 ... (gav el)

Milt on Arak awa,

6

RECE SS: 12:0 4 p.m.

7

RECONVENE: 1:38 p.m.

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

will be assu ming

.. , (gav el)

This mee ting

The Budg et and

Fina nce Com mitte e will reco nven e.

10
11

DEPARTMENT OF FINA NCE

12
13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mem bers,

this afte rnoo n for the

14

sche dule we'l l go up to 3:30 at the max.

15

shor ter we will .

16

Nish iki. We' ll catc h the sand barg e and floa
t down .
Okay .
I'm sorr y for the comm ent.
That was

17
18

inap prop riate .

19

Mem bers,

If we end

If not 3:30 , as poin ted out by Mr.

this afte rnoo n we have Wes Lo from the

20

Dep artm ent of Fina nce.

21

give us your open ing comm ents and we'l l move
from
ther e.

22
23
24
25

MR.

LO:

And Dire ctor Lo,

Mr. Cha ir,

why don 't you

I gues s I'm the firs t one on

the

I gues s it's cons ider ed the thir d roun d whic
h
is the deta ils. Okay .
More deta ils. Urn. I -- I
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1

thought that we could cover in the first part of this

2

any questions you had regarding revenues or Countywide

3

on costs in the Details.

4

on the first round regarding more general overview

5

basis. The reason why I smiling, Councilmember Kane,

6

because I have Mr. Dennis Ichikawa here on any real

7

property tax issues that may be able to answer

8

more in-depth and some of the inventory.

9

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr.

I know we had a presentation

Ichikawa, why don't you come

10

down and just -- just for --

11

Committee's information why don't you give us a

12

general stat regarding the public hearing; and then,

13

the certification dates and when we start looking

14

toward that decision making area.

15

Tamara,

and just for the

do you have that please?

Put on that

16

Committee. Just so that you folks have a sense on

17

dates and timing regarding the review.

18

11th was our public hearing, Members.

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

20

MS. KOLLER:

I believe the

Central Public.

Center Public Hearing is on next

21

Wednesday on April the 11th at 6:30; and then,

22

a Real Property Tax Hearing on the 23rd of April.

23

Receive the certification real property tax on the

24

19th. So the public hearing on the 23rd will be posted

25

with the range of rates; and then,
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1

reconvene within three weeks.

2
3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you very much.

Mr. Lo, we turn it over to you.
MR. LO:

4

Mr. Chair,

again as I stated earlier if

5

I can start concentrating on real property tax.

6

guess it is one of the major items that you want to

7

talk on the revenue side.

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

10

something to give reference,

MR. LO:

Actually,

12

refer,

13

be -- may be urn --

15
16

do you have

that that they can refer

to or is their something you're working off of?

11

14

To help the Members,

I

I think the best would be to

I'm not sure how you are referring it is ... may

MS. YOSHIMURA:
Budget Ordinance.
MR. LO:

If you turn to Appendix B of the

It's on page 2,

Real Property Tax.

In any event that is,

in general,

the

17

basis for the real property taxes.

18

estimates. Again on April 9th so four more days from

19

now will be the deadlines of the filing of the

20

appeals.

21

the actual values and using the proposed rates,

22

to come up with our for revenue figures.

23

that -- if it's okay with Council,

24

questions for either by myself or Mr.

25

It's based on our

Urn -- then we have about 10 days to certify

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Okay.
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1

allow the Members to start the questions, Mr. Lo,

2

us where we are with the system?

3

Does the Committee have the opportunity to look at

4

expanding categories and looking at other options

5

besides what is being presented?

6

MR. LO:

Mr. Chair,

tell

Are you on line?

the Real Property Tax

7

Computer System for Maui County if I remember my date

8

correctly on February 19th we converted and went live

9

on two of three modules.

The two modules are the

10

valuation called CAMA (Computer Assisted Mass

11

Appraisal)

12

various methods,

13

Assessment Administration (AA) module which provides

14

ownership information regarding all the properties. Urn

15

we have one final module to bring live. That's the

which allows us to value properties on
etc. And also went live on the

16

Tax Billings and Collections

17

are anticipating to go live in May.

18

so we are hoping go live with that which will allow us

19

to do the billings and collection of all real property

20

taxes and some other miscellaneous collections, urn --

21

through this one centralized system. As far as

22

expanding tax categories right now we're feverishly

23

working toward a certification right now. The computer

24

system does have the ability to expand our tax

25

categories.

However,

(TBLC) module which we
I think mid Mayor

at this point we're just making
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1

sure that our notices are correct that we come down

2

with the final certification figures.

3

point we're --

4

any conversion we're working through the kinks right

5

now. We just went live on February 19th,

6

the actual date. Again we have one more module to go.

7

The system is working we've uh -- uh -- we're balanced

8

back to the gross main frame the gross valuation of

9

the City and County System.

So at this

although the system is live,

However,

as with

I believe was

since we're gone

10

live now there's nothing to balance back to so we're

11

trying to see during this appeal period what kind of

12

problems if any we've had on the extracts for the

13

property tax valuations that were sent out.

14

kind of in the midst of that right now but I -- I'm

15

confident that the, you know,

16

data as we go through this year. Next year, we'll be

17

able

18

on the new system.

19

values over this year so that we ensure the integrity

20

of the -- of the valuations and we will be able to

21

expand categories in the next budget year, urn --

22

probably fairly easily.

23

system for us.

24
25

We're

we converted all the

we will be actually doing the new valuations

CHAIR HOKAMA:

We basically just converted the

It's a much more accommodating

Okay.

Thank you for the update

on the new system. Why don't we start with
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Mr. Nishiki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

2

Okay.

I was -- I was

3

just looking at the March 28th response from Wesley in

4

regards to the preliminary review questions, Mr.

5

Chairman.

6

the numbers it has to do with question No.2,

7

third page in.

8
9

And then went directly to -- based on

CHAIR HOKAMA:

it's the

Urn -- could you please use the

microphone.
COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

10

In it the question was

11

asked about the changes in valuation, Dennis, by area

12

in new development and real property sales broken down

13

by type of development and then we list different

14

categories. Now the concern is this I can see where we

15

had new development and the taxes were then assessed

16

to these development thereby showing that we did have

17

an increase because of new developments in this coming

18

fiscal year,

19

However, by phone calls even I think even in public

20

testimony,

21

mention about how his agriculture tax had gone up a

22

certain percentage.

23

others within this community has seen there valuations

24

go up,

25

we get from property taxes.

and so thereby the new source of revenue.

I think one maybe individual in Pa'ia

And then,

we're finding that many

thereby showing the increase in revenues that
And then the
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1

Administration's next step of then giving us a tax

2

rate decrease.

3

think it almost like fooling us,

4

proof is in the pudding where someone looks at his

5

property tax or her property tax or their property

6

tax,

7

up or the tax

8

percentage of increase in my total package from the

9

prior year. You know so politics wise perhaps it makes

For me it makes no sense --

I

and you know,

--

I

the

knowing that look, despite of the valuation going
tax rate going down I see a certain

10

sense. To the average homeowner or business owner or

11

land owner who has to pay for this and and then urn --

12

based on those of us that are renting because all of

13

this occurred,

14

We come out and say there's a shortage of rentals in

15

Kihei.

16

my daughter just last month got a letter from her

17

landlord saying that look I have to pay an increase on

18

my taxes,

19

$1,900.

20

built and now they have to go and pay $400 of increase

21

in rent. Mind you rent. And this happening,

22

course,

23

are renting apartment buildings for $400.

24

can get $700.

25

pay this increase. My -- my thought is hey you're not

I know I

-- I tell you what happened.

I'll use my own personal family. Okay. So then

so we're raising the rent now from 1,500 to
And it is a two story house that Spencer

and of

I know because I've got friends of mine that
Now they

I know also the victims that have to
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1

doing us a service by putting these kind of numbers

2

games.

3

fine as a revenue source?

4

make a determination on how much you are projecting

5

that the revenue source from property taxes should be

6

and, you you pick out a number for whatever the number

7

is,

8

Dennis, by what determination this year and in the

9

prior years have you done Countywide?

My question is,

if there were new construction
But if you have to go and

this is my concern. And so my question to you,

That's one

10

thing that I know here I've not gotten an answer.

11

You've given us an indication of the new construction

12

and the total value increase which goes up to over one

13

billion dollars in -- in -- in property value

14

increases.

15

urn -- but my question is,

16

tell now the general public why-- why this is

17

occurring for all of us in Maui County.

18

is happening is that nobody is benefiting.

19

homeowner is paying more in taxes urn. Those of us that

20

rent now are being squeezed out and that have to pay

21

more such as my daughter and her famly and so for,

22

the general public where is the -- where is the --

23

what would I say where is the"benefit"?

24

Michael.

25

And when I added it up not homeowner yet

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Mr.

justification and how we

And so what
The -- the

for

Thank you,

Ichikawa. Tough question and
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1

I hope you remember it.

2

MR.

ICHIKAWA:

Okay.

I'll try to work backwards

3

in this case and I appreciate your comments,

4

Councilmember Nishiki. During the same time period

5

we're hearing the same type of comments or criticism

6

People have received there notices a few weeks back

7

and they've noticed the dramatic increase in

8

valuations.

9

through out the County of Maui and for example,

We're not just talking South Maui but

10

myself. My own residential subdivision went up 53%.

11

And for me I'm not a speculator,

12

my own home, but it is still 53% increase in my

13

assessments and correspondly I am figure out the taxes

14

it's going to increase substantially. But in

15

responding to your question,

16

primarily by law to set what we consider fair market

17

value.

18

recent sales the comparable sales that have occurred

19

within the given neighborhood or given area. That's

20

one of the hardest thing for us to do. Because

21

basically we know for a fact that not everyone of the

22

property owners are speculators or business investors

23

that reap the benefits of the market. Urn -- just this

24

past year alone you notice the assessment base crept

25

up well over a billion dollars in total value and

I'm fortunate to have

the assessor's role is

And the fair market value is determined by
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1

that's reflective of the general economy. We have led

2

from the national scene and I guess there's also some

3

concern that the market may not be as robust the

4

following year.

5

A lot of it is dependent on the economy.

For the

6

average person like myself,

the benefits I guess I

7

would hope to have the administration and the

8

Councilmembers provide the level of services that I

9

have grown accustomed to and perhaps a little bit

10

more. And for me that would possibly justify paying

11

more taxes.

12

don't come cheap. That's the only thing that I can

13

grasp onto at this point to say that additional

14

property taxes are warranted.

And I realize that all of the services

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

16

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Mr. Nishiki.
Then -- then -- then if

17

we -- if you subscribe by law you're saying the fair

18

market value.

19

language in there?

20

you know,

21

and we want to say to Dennis look, we want you now

22

because you have sophisticated equipment and facts and

23

data to only pick out new development,

24

we're not gonna mandate him to change that highest and

25

best use in valuation.

Is this a mandate or is this just
My question is this, Mr. Chairman,

if we as legislators feel this is not fair

okay. Now,

But we can mandate him to say
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hey okay for the rest of these property owners, we

2

want you to tell us those that are not new

3

development, Mr. Chairman, uh -- that we want now to

4

drop those property tax rates because he's going on

5

valuation that he's got to mandate by law. Now, we

6

control property tax rates,

7

Dennis,

8

didn't participate in that, we want to drop those

9

specific property taxes to whatever values. Can we do

and so we go to you,

okay new construction fine but those that

10

that and do you have the ability to do it? We may

11

maybe want to drop it to,

12

thinking 2000--

13

MR.

what Charmaine were you

'99 levels.

ICHIKAWA:

I guess you're to some extent

14

you're returning back to the future.

Several years ago

15

you had a program called deferral tax and later to be

16

replaced by maximum tax.

17

you established a base year which no existing

18

inventory of real property would increase above a

19

certain percentage point. That was proven to be a very

20

difficult program to administer and it put tremendous

21

pressure on the administration as well as the Council

22

to provide the necessary revenue sources because there

23

is no way we can predict whether or not the new

24

inventory would be adequate to meet the growing

25

concerns of the County. Urn -- I believe your-- you

And in those time periods
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1

experienced it yourself in earlier years.

2

lot of public testimony, very emotional testimony

3

saying that,

4

increase in values.

5

California where they have proposition 13 where they

6

either freeze values or limit the amount of increase

7

per year. But that has proven to be a very unsound

8

financial planning in terms of getting the necessary

9

revenues. So I really wouldn't recommend you returning

you know,

There's a

they can't afford the rapid

It's been proven in the State of

10

back to the level of assessments. Urn -- Finance

11

Director Lo has has deferred some comments about

12

increasing exemptions or perhaps urn -- looking towards

13

reduction in tax rates and he'd perhaps be able to add

14

more comments.

15

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Yeah, Mr. Chairman.

Yes, Mr. Nishiki.
All I'm looking at is

18

fairness in this system, Dennis.

19

the nine of us we're not going to agree what is fair.

20

But I'm looking at a venue that perhaps we can look at

21

if we ask you we want to reduce the revenues coming in

22

from property tax because we realize that the revenues

23

are too high and know that by calls and everything

24

else people are complaining you know. And -- and so

25

whatever the parity that we want to initiate,
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1

what we may want to do. Now,

2

have your own philosphy, Dennis,

3

can accept that but we may not and -- and allow us to

4

differ. So I guess may be we can ask Administration if

5

we're looking at this venue,

6

besides what you people did in saying I'm gonna drop

7

property taxes this year but yet across the board

8

people are still knowledgeable now because they have

9

to dish out to their wallets what the property tax

10

realizing that you may
and that's fine.

I

what do you have to offer

ticket is calling for say?

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

MR. LO:

Direct Lo.

Councilmember Nishiki. Urn -- I think

13

really I think for Dennis and the real property tax

14

assessors there charter and Tim probably paraphasing

15

this or just my understanding is a fairly and

16

equitably value real properties.

17

do. Whoever the owner is,

18

local person only for or forever or someone who just

19

bought it,

20

property. Now urn -- to start adjusting for whoever the

21

most recent owner is will create some market equity

22

and you're right everybody has their own opinion.

23

that's something you will have to wrestle with. Urn

24

what the administration has done in -- in our proposal

25

is reduce property taxes is the one thing that we can

So that's what they

it could be,

you know,

a

the first thing is to fairly value that
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1

control is exemptions and real property tax rates.

2

And um-- if you are looking --

3

from -- Dennis Ichikawa needs to value the fair market

4

value determined by market conditions.

5

will always be something that is not subject to our

6

discretion.

7

at reducing real property tax rates or let's say you

8

chose a category I

9

probably the most equitable thing is chose by category

we can't -- I guess

So the value

It is driven by the market. You can look

-- I mean I was thinking this is

10

an exemption to the values which that is one way to

11

reduce the value like the home owners exemption but

12

I'll take the value and reduce it by $40,000. Those

13

are things you can do but once you start, urn,

14

one man's opinion,

15

that it's our opinion necessity but one man's opinion,

16

when you start trying to create classes of people

17

where,

18

study the economic effects of everything I guess

19

that's all I need to say.

20

local person has a property that they have passed down

21

through the years and their value something and

22

somebody buys, all of a sudden your saying that these

23

people get the benefit of this amount, you know,

24

there equity in that?

25

County of Maui.

I mean,

again

and you know I'm not trying to say

it -- it urn

I think you need to

Urn

let's say a -- and

Both are residents of the
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1

Now,

in the Real Property Tax Task Force last

2

year with Ms. Vencl, Mac Lowson and so on and so

3

forth,

4

of situation where urn -- I think we talked about some

5

ownership for sometime and as long as you didn't, you

6

wouldn't pay the higher tax until you sold the piece

7

of property. The problem that you have there,

8

gonna to be a lot of research that needs to be done,

9

is number one,

we also talked about-- about this deferred type

there's

it affects your revenues number one.

10

Because you don't know when they are going to sell it

11

and when you're going to collect that money.

12

wreak havoc on the budgeting aspect of it. The other

13

part is can we do that?

14

would scream because you're saying,

15

sudden you're going to get this huge amount of taxes

16

that grow above and beyond and have priority over the

17

mortage lien so -- they will be stuck. They won't make

18

loans to these people. The banks may say, uh -- okay,

19

that's fine.

20

factors that need to be considered in trying to create

21

proper word classes etc. So I guess in a nut shell the

22

administration's stance is probably the easiest way is

23

to benefit on an equitable basis is use your

24

exemptions or use your real property tax rate to lower

25

the overall revenues.

It does

If I was a bank lender,
well,

I

all of a

So you have these. So there's a lot of

The values are not in our
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1

control. Again,

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

2
3

that is one man's opinion.

you guys just

went across the board and dropped property taxes.

4

MR. LO:

5

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

6

Wesley,

Right.
So that's not ... That's

almost like what we're trying to do.
MR. LO:

7

No.

I'm say that's the way to do it

8

rather than the a max tax or you know urn -- urn --

9

obviously easier to.

But I would say to the,

Council,

10

if you are looking to try to reduce the uh,

11

the revenues but give back to the taxpayers,

12

your first thing should be to look at the rates.

13

However you decide on the rates whether it's a certain

14

category, unfortunately we have nine different

15

classifications.

16

are gonna go up and down on those things. But that's,

17

that is probably the simplest way. The next way you

18

would do it,

19

Mr.

20

value. All you're doing is monkeying of the value is I

21

exempt 50,000 of that value. You will be doing it over

22

category so the hard part for anybody is determining

23

who gets what. The reason we did the rate reduction by

24

approximately 2% urn -- across the board was,

25

the theory was well,

not reduce
I think

So you got to determine where you

is probably through exemptions so that

Ichikawa over here can just a will come out with a

I mean

we raised it across the board, we
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1

were just trying to return them closer to the level.

2

Now, you made a comment saying that we're -- we didn't

3

really lower the taxes. But if we didn't lower the tax

4

rate,

5

based on it. And we do have revenue needs.

6

through the whole speed of 7% increases in the

7

salaries bla,

8

of economic effects.

9

to look at it,

they would be paying 2% higher than they are

bla,

I'll go

bla. So in any event there's a lot
I would suggest if Council wants

they should look at it from the rate.

10

It's probably the best thing.

11

way. You start dealing with exemptions basically you

12

are doing --

13

you're all doing is reducing the value saying I'm

14

gonna reduce the value of that. So urn --

15

gonna to be an equity some place and we are just

16

trying to be as fair as possible.

17

I think it's the fairest

you're monkeying with the values. That's

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

there is

I just wanted to bring

18

that up because I know you -- you mention publicly

19

that you're looking at what you want to try to get

20

this budget to and I don't know if you come out with

21

any kind of formal statement. Charmaine told me this

22

morning as long as we are gonna reduce the spending

23

and we should look at,

24

reducing the revenues also. The balance that we're got

25

to look at the revenue picture.

got to look at how we're gonna
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay. Well I -- I -- I think

2

Mr. Nishiki,

3

global economy's impact gonna impact us.

4

has changed in five months their projections of 10%

5

increase spending to zero increase. That's a big

6

change in projections uh,

7

we're gonna feel the ripple effect may be not this

8

year. But I'm sure by next year, we are gonna get an

9

impact on our revenue sources too.

10
11
12

we are all very much aware of how the
Already HGEA

for one agency.

Anyway.

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

And

I respect your

direction and that's where I'm headed towards.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Before I let

Thank you.

13

Ms. Tavares ask her question.

14

you brought it up, Dennis,

15

West Maui who we all know mention that that is still

16

currently a maximum amount of valuation that can be

17

increased per year.

18

more than 20% increase valuation can be added?

19

MR.

ICHIKAWA:

Just one question that

one of our testifiers in

Does such a ceiling exist that no

Chairman Hokama,

there's no such

20

ceiling in effect. We certainly reflect the market

21

whether percentage increase or decrease is placed in

22

order as far as the annual valuation.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

This person was very

24

adamant that there was still existing a maximum,

25

valuation increase cap.

a

I believe that person mention
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1

a 20% ceiling and that you couldn't go above that over

2

a one year period.
MR.

3

ICHIKAWA:

That person could still have the

4

idea that we're under the old maximum tax rules and

5

that has been a -- abolished several years ago. We

6

have since replaced it with what they call the Circuit

7

Breaker Exemption Program.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

9
10

clarification.

I

Okay. Thank you for the

just wanted to hear it from our

professional.

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

12

CHAIR HOKAMA:

13

that same argument.

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

16

Mr. Chair.

Yes, Mr. Kane. So we can prevent

We'll send a letter.
Year after year after year.

Can we send a letter to Mr. Kondo.

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Yes.

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Notifying him of that

19

abolished-- when it happned and the document. But

20

that's okay.

21

not a secret that Mr. Kondo --

22

one.

23

very angry about it. He kind of gets people like

24

what's going

25

think it's important that we get that information.

I mean he came up publically.

So it's

it's almost my third

And it's the exact same argument and he's been

on?

What's going on you know?
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CHAIR HOKAMA:

1

The intention of the Chair was to

2

send Mr. Kondo an official communication stating that

3

upon,

4

Division his information is inaccurate.

you know,

checking with our Real Property

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

5

I didn't want to hear about

6

his martial arts training that's why. The parking lot

7

close by.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

9

I was scared of that so.
Thank you,

Mr. Kane. Okay. Thank

you. Ms. Tavares.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

10

You'll send him a copy

11

of the ordinance I mean the action that deleted that

12

cap.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15
16
17

Okay.
It seems to have a lot

of reference papers with him when he comes.
CHAIR HOKAMA:
communication to him.

We'll include that in our
Thank you.

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

CHAIR HOKAMA:

20

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Okay.

Thank you.

Ms. Tavares.
Thanks.

If we can get

21

back to the March 28th memo response Finance One.

22

guess the cover page or the first page of that was the

23

question asking for comparison of the actual dollar

24

amount of the property revenue. You have that in front

25

of you.
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1

MR.

ICHIKAWA:

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes.
Okay.

3

Fiscal Year 2000,

4

was asked.

5

projected revenues if we were at the 1999 tax rate?

6

Yeah.

7

could get that at some point. Because you're showing

8

the 2002 projected and the revenue using,

9

showing the difference.

10
11

12

2001 and 2002.

You have the

I guess we don't need it this instant. But if we

reduction.
MR.

ICHIKAWA:

But you want to use the prior

rates before the 6% increase?

14

MR.

15

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18

ICHIKAWA:

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I don't expect it

That's why they are the finance

bosses.

20

MR. LO:

21

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

22

MR. LO:

25

Yeah.

instantly here. He's a walking computer.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

Right.

Okay.

19

23

you know,

I guess that's at 2%

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

17

I thought this

But I guess it wasn't. What would be the

13

16

Urn

Mr. Lo,

just give us the --

I think it's about 88.9 million.
88.9 million.

We'll go and verify that. We can run a

more exact total.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:
excuse me,

Can you run it,

Mr. Chair.
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

2

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Yes,

Ms. Tavares.
Can you run the figures

3

using the categories like you do on page 2 of the

4

Budget Ordinance.

5

MR.

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

7

LO:

Yes,

I ' l l will do so.

real helpful to us.

8

MR.

9

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

ICHIKAWA:

MR.

11

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

12

MR.

13

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:
Fiscal

ICHIKAWA:

Okay.

10

14

ICHIKAWA:

Okay.

Okay.

MR.

16

bring it.

LO: We have that.

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

18

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

Before the 6%.
Before the 6%.
Yeah.

I think that's

I

just that we didn't

Thank you.

that forwarded.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Are we allowed one or

two questions on the round?
CHAIR HOKAMA:

23

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

25

Using the 1990.

Thank you. We'll make sure we get

22

24

9.

I think we had it from previous analysis.

17

20

Using the 199 --

'99.

15

19

I think that would be

You have a follow-up.
Not on that.

A

follow-up on taxes but not on this part.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Let me continue the round,
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1
2

please. Thank you.

Mr. Kane.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE;

My question is and I'll try

3

to keep it to one not four.

4

follow-ups on that one but anyway. This is kind of a

5

follow-up on Wayne's line of thought and question.

6
7

I try to plug in three

You folks describe a max tax,

a delay,

are there

any other models that the administration looked at urn

8

regarding and you said it yourself, Dennis,

9

of people are complaining especially the people who

10

lived there for generation and say they have a nice

11

beachfront property.

12

and because development has been allowed to crop up

13

adjacent to their properties so they have been

14

affected.

15

folks are aware of that recognizes those properties as

16

non- speculative as far as market arena and how we can

17

urn -- I don't know --

18

exemptions for those prooperties first.

19

any type of models that address generally that type of

20

situation that you are aware of?

21

MR.

a lot

It's just -- just family lands

Are there any models out there that you

ICHIKAWA;

may be it will come to
But are there

I believe the County of Hawaii

22

has a special category that people dedicate their

23

property if it's a residential property located in a

24

highly desirable area to dedicate the property for

25

specific home use. But it comes with --
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1

very severe penalties that in the event that they do

2

sell that all of the role back taxes that are -

3

have been normally due would be levied against the

4

property owner. So my understanding is that although

5

the ordinance is in place there's very little interest

6

in committing their future generations through a

7

unknown amount of taxes. But for the present I believe

8

the property owners can place a certain category

9

place themselves in a certain category where their

10

values can be controlled.

11

the urn the violent.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

13

MR.

ICHIKAWA:

would

It would not be subject to

Fluctuations of --

Fluctuations of the real estate

14

market.

In a given year if the economy really turns

15

south,

16

it's -- it's like a double edge sound. You can't have

17

your cake and eat it to in other words. The other

18

models that we look at in the past through the --

19

through the real property tax committee were of course

20

the circuit breaker that controls the property owners'

21

ability to pay and of course, urn - we have noted that

22

there we have roughly 2,000 applicants each year. But

23

when you do the mathematics there's very little a

24

limited number property owners that have taxes that

25

exceed 3% of their adjusted gross income. That

they are also subject to a base year. So there
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1

percentage figure was adopted as a standard by I guess

2

the Finance Committee in prior council years as a

3

standard that the 3% is a reasonable amount to payor

4

at least set aside for your property tax obligation.

5

That that percentage figure could be adjusted as well

6

for the Council's purposes.

7

too high a burden for the average homeowner to carry

8

you could lower it to even a lower amount. Urn -- in

9

the other case,

If you feel 3% is still

the exemptions has Mr. Lo mentioned is

10

certainly a very efficient way of granting immediate

11

tax relief. Urn --

12

assessment program is a money making venue.

13

very willing way in tax relief other than the ones I

14

mentioned earlier. The last thing I want to caution

15

you is at the market is such a sensitive issue right

16

now. The economy is international in scope.

17

witnessed this past year,

18

The dot com millionaires that were buying properties

19

beachfront properties and plunking down millions of

20

dollars may not be here next year. And that's my

21

concern and I voice my concern to Mr. Lo as well and

22

as well as the fact that there's very little new

23

inventory coming aboard. And new inventory I am

24

talking about high venue type of things like shopping

25

centers, hotels. You have of course your residential

but all in all the entire
There's

What we

I'm hoping will continue.
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1

improvements coming aboard to add to our inventory.

2

But without a higher base,

3

caution that I would like to express at this time.

4

Just one man's opinion again.

5

for a number of years.

6

spectacular times in the County of Maui and we're

7

benefiting from it. But when there are liens years and

8

most of you have gone through seven years of limited

9

revenue,

there's some words of

I have been doing this

We have seen of some very

it places a lot of pressure on everyone. So

10

again I ask that perhaps Mr. Lo's recommendations be

11

considered at this point. Thank you.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair.

Yes Mr. Kane.
Just as a follow-up on the

15

first option that you talk body and that's the Hawaii

16

County.

17

18

MR.

ICHIKAWA:

I believe that's in the Hawaii

County.

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

20

MR.

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

22

MR.

ICHIKAWA:

ICHIKAWA:

Kauai County.

Hawaii County the Big Island.
Big island okay.

I can certainly go in and find

23

out more about it. That's my understanding that they

24

have this provision available for people who want to

25

limit the amount of increases in their property
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evaluation. But it does again come with severe

2

consequences and penalties that ultimately taxes need

3

to be paid whether it be now or you defer it later on.

4

Eventually,

5

heirs.

it will come back to haunt you or your

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

6

Yeah.

And Mr. Chairman,

7

I'll reserve comment because we don't know specifics

8

of that particular classification.

9

would warrant the discussion specifically if this body

But I think it

10

is looking at a policy towards,

uh,

preserving

11

oceanfront openness and what not. Because we've had

12

those discussions,

13

that's important to us urn

14

would be intertwined with each other as far as getting

15

people to make commitments to sign off so to speak.

16

Because those are the ones for me anyway from a lot of

17

the local families who have large properties that are

18

paying big bucks and that are ending up having to

19

either subdivide or sell something off or and you

20

know,

it seems like that's an issue
I think those things

and it be and that dot com issue is urn --

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

It's already here.

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

It's here but like Dennis

23

said,

that's a double edge sword too.

I was in San

24

Francisco last,

25

open up the re_l estate thing it's little two bedroom

or the other month it's amazing you
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1

shanty selling for $700,000. You think it is expensive

2

here. Go there or in San Jose or all the high tech

3

guys, places it's just --

4

their own success and that's the same thing that can

5

happen here as well. Well,

6

track,

7

consider as well so.

8

Mr. Chair.

they're the victims of

I don't mean to get off

I think that's an issue we need to

CHAIR HOKAMA:

I think you bring up a good

9

point. We all have family or friends. My friends that

10

live on Front Street toward Puamana. Family owned for

11

generations. They have the same concerns. So I

12

appreciate it.

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I'm looking to protect. Not

14

to be inequitable.

15

we're so dependent upon market and economy and money

16

and all those things we need to look for stop gaps to

17

protect the people who don't engage in that as part of

18

their life style.

19

that stand point and make sure they're not forced out

20

because of,

21

weakness of it.

22

even keel and otherwise volatile fluctuations that we

23

encounter.

24

25

I'm just saying because we're so --

We got to protect public trust from

of the economy and -- and the strength or
I don't know let's just try to keep an

CHAIR HOKAMA:

It must be catching what

Mr. Nishiki and Ms. Tavares about regarding mine
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1

reading but intention after the budget review that

2

I've already touched base with our staff is before

3

next budget session to bring up discussion in revenue

4

generation and other areas that we would like to look

5

at how could we adjust and this would be one of the

6

areas of the subject matter that I would wish

7

discussion on.

8

we can address the concerns you are sharing this

9

afternoon.

And so I am already thinking about how

Thank you.

10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

11

CHAIR HOKAMA:

12

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Thank you,

Mr. Arakawa.

Just a clarification.

13

I'm just trying to remember the 3% was adjusted gross

14

income was the maximum tax anyone could pay?
MR.

15

ICHIKAWA:

A -- that's correct.

If you file

16

for a circuit breaker your any tax above and beyond

17

the 3% limit of your adjusted gross income is forgiven

18

and given as a credit.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

19
20

breaker program only?

21

MR.

22

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

23
24

25

Okay. On the circuit

ICHIKAWA:

That is correct.
Anybody could apply for

that?
MR.

ICHIKAWA:

Right only --

but at this point

it is only limited to homeowners to the home owners
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1

category for the residential homeowner and it replaced

2

the maximum tax program that frozen values to the 1986

3

levels.

4

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Okay.

So we may want to

5

look at that particular one and expand the horizons of

6

it other than just straight home owners.

7

In light of the discussion on taxes,

8

Mr. Chairman,

9

Committee and I'm gonna relate this -- to this

10

discussion because it is critical to it. We're

11

we're looking at looking at the bed and breakfast

12

issue,

13

short term rentals in the County and trying to get

14

them into a different tax bracket. Also we're looking

15

at possibly going through agricultural district and

16

separating agriculture users urn --

17

estates in agriculture property.

18

one of the items that I have been in my

the lodges,

other types of vacation rentals,

and gentlemen

If we can do that, we

how do you think that would affect our tax base?

19

That's my question to you. Do you think that would

20

generate, uh,

21

it wouldn't have much effect?

quite a bit of revenue?

ICHIKAWA:

Or do you think

22

MR.

23

question,

24

we identify these properties and basically to validate

25

whether or not they are short term rentals.

Urn -- in responding to that

I guess the more difficult question is, do
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1

several years ago the bed and breakfast issue was a

2

very hot issue and the Council heard testimony saying

3

there's about 6 or 800 operating bed and breakfasts in

4

the County and I believe urn -- at this date and time

5

very few have come forward and exercise their rights

6

to legitimize their operations.

7

you

8

who process these applications. Urn --

9

for vacation rental.

Just a handful and

can certainly check with the Planning Department
in other areas

I know Councilmember Nishiki has

10

brought this

11

well. Urn -- but again we defer to the planning issue

12

the highest and best use of every property is

13

determined by the zoning.

14

is urn -- allows the scope of operations,

15

certainly value the property and categorized the

16

property base on the existing zoning. You'll witnessed

17

on Oahu where they have controversy over people

18

renting out their homes for weddings,

19

settings.

20

terms of tax purposes.

21

for short term uses is permitted under the current

22

laws.

23

for discussion couple years ago as

And as long as the zoning
then we will

residential

But they're still considered residential in
And similar vacation rentals

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Mr. Chairman,

just be

24

aware that as Land Use.

25

bringing this up directly after the budget process so

Chair,

I intend to be
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1

that we can fit it into next year's cycle when we're

2

looking at property taxes.

3

beneficial to us to be able to consider the extra

4

revenue that we would generate just by categorizing

5

these activities in their proper categories.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

6

I think it would be

Thank you,

Mr. Arakawa.

I think
I think

7

there is some momentum moving from last term.

8

Mr. Nishiki was one very concerned that advocated us

9

aggressively went after this untapped or not untapped

10

but

11

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Revenue source.

12

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Revenue source.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

A revenue source that we need

collect is may be a better way of saying it.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

15

Just -- just for your

16

information for all the Councilmembers the Band B

17

will probably be on our first agenda when we come out

18

of budget.

19

in residential area we have Band B bill. To extend

20

the Band B Bill into the agricultural and rural areas

21

so that urn

22

and B are. So again we can recapture that revenue.

23

Then again the purpose, we have right now

where that is about 80% of where the B

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Good, Mr. Arakawa. Thank you my

24

only thing they would ask you to keep -- keep in your

25

mind,

Mr. Arakawa,

as the Chairman of the Committee is
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as Director Lee brought up regarding the affordable

2

housing situation that we might want to look at

3

triggers or dates that we would hope that they would

4

comply with.

5

reasonable or unreasonable penalty that will help

6

drive the program to legitimacy.

7

And if they don't some kind of

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

At this time the

8

Planning Department is already calling people up that

9

have these and they are applying some pressures.

10

Although we are -- we are aware that urn -- they are

11

aware that we are gonna to be bringing this up

12

that's why we are bringing it up as one of our first

13

items.

14

CHAIR HOKAMA:

15

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

16
17
18

19

Good.
So we're trying to move

in that direction very quickly.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

We all know that people respond

to what affects the pocket book so.
COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

So once we put that on

20

the books then we can actually go after these people

21

because we have a way for them to comply.

22
23
24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

That's correct.

Thank you.

Mr. Carroll.
COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

Thank you,

Chair. First

I was wondering if we can get a copy of that
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ordinance, Big Island one,

2

CHAIR HOKAMA:

3

Mr.

4

regarding that --

5
6

the one freezing a --

I believe Mr.

Ichikawa

Ichikawa will a provide us additional information
that particular program.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Any other questions, Mr.

Carroll?

7

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO:

Mr. Kawano.
Okay. Thank you,

10

Chairman.

11

lunch on the,

12

long does it take before they get a response?

13

person called me telling me that it's been a long time

14

so he was just wondering how long does it take?

15

what is the process that you go through?

16

MR.

I

No I'll pass this time.

-- I had a call just before right after
Dennis,

ICHIKAWA:

on the appeal process urn

how
This

Or

Councilmember Kawano. The appeal

17

deadline is April 9th which is next Monday. The actual

18

hearing process will not begin until after July 1st.

19

And the reason for the delay is that we have to wait

20

until the budget is certified and tax rates adopted by

21

the Council. Once that process is in place we will be

22

conducting weekly or if not monthly meetings to urn

23

honor the appellants arguments of the values or if not

24

the taxes are a bit too much for the coming year.

25

should say not -- not the taxes but only the values
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1

are in disputed. So we will certainly accommodate

2

whether the people in Molokai will be visiting your

3

island and conducting hearings at that point in time.

4

We are pleased to report that we normally clear all of

5

the appeals before the second half payments are due.

6

Urn --

7

appellate pay the original taxes.

8

credits or ajustments made the taxes will be refunded

9

or if not the second half bills that are due in

but the ordinance right now requires that the
If there are any

10

February of the following year will be adjusted to

11

show the decrease in taxes.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO:

And you're talking about

13

so you folks will be going to Molokai for the --

14

having a public hearing on this?

15

MR.

ICHIKAWA:

That's correct.

We're required

16

to go to the island.

17

and they're welcome to testify in person or if not

18

represented by people that they delegate as agents for

19

themselves.

20

21

We have public notices sent out

COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO:

notifying the people as far as that public hearing?

22

MR.

23

COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO:

24

MR.

25

How would you guys be

ICHIKAWA:

ICHIKAWA:

registered mail,

How?
Yeah.

We send urn -- registered

the time of hearing,
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1

course and the makeup of the board and the fact that

2

these are conducted at an informal level so they can

3

appear in person without being intimidated and this is

4

certainly our way of reaching out to the community

5

members and allowing them to explain some of the

6

assessment problems that we certainly would appreciate

7

to learn about.

8
9
10

COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO:
you,

Thank you, Dennis.

Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you.

I learned something

11

too. Thank you for that question Mr. Kawano.

12

Mr. Molina.

13

Thank

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you,

Mr. Chair.

14

Dennis,

15

seem to be targeted with higher tax rates and with the

16

issue of bed and breakfast that was brought up

17

guess they're feeling that everyone should pay their

18

fair share not only them. What ways are you looking to

19

get after these bed and breakfasts or vacation

20

rentals?

21

that's much I guess a fair or even in line with that

22

of the hotels.

23

I guess hopefully new policy set in,

how can you go

24

after these guys and may be enforce,

get enforcements.

25

hotel people have commented to me that they

MR.

I don't know.

I guess a more a tax rate

And with this new service center,

ICHIKAWA:

I

and

We have always deferral to the
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2
3
4

Land Use and Code Adm inis trati on. LUCA is char
ged with
the chal leng es of mai ntai ning orde rerl y use
or
perm itted uses with in give n area s. And thro ugh
the
LUCA pers onne l and also the plan ning offi cial
s they

5

are the ones char ged with -- with the resp ons
ibil ity

6

of the poli cing the acti viti es and brin ging
them into
legi tima cy. At that poin t in time , once it
has been
reco gniz ed as a legi tima te use, then asse ssor
can come
by and cate gori ze them for ther e righ tful use.
In this
case , it will be tran sien t use or if not com
merc ial

7
8
9
10
11

use.

12

Arak awa had men tione d, we can come in and tax
them
acco rdin gly.

13

And at that poin t in time ,

14

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16
17
18
19
20

21
22
23
24

25

as Coun cilm emb er

Okay . Than k you.

Than k you, Mr. Mol ina.

Mr. Nish iki.
COUNCILMEMBER NISH IKI:

Yeah . You know , Denn is

you -- you rais e the caut ion flag in rega rds
to our
dire ctio n or our poli cy that this Cou ncil make
this
year beca use of the econ omic situ atio n
inte rnat iona lly. As much as the Chai rman has
said then
perh aps we have to look at othe r reve nue sour
ces. Urn
this one I'm not very keen abou t but I'll ask
it
anyw ay. You know the proc ess that we go thro
ugh in
rega rds to comm unity plan , then iden tify ing
cert ain
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1

parcels that mostly applicants want to see their land

2

zoned in the future.

3

under community plan and saying that we're gonna give

4

them this color on it which is for future development.

5

And then you seen in some areas comprehensive zoning

6

occur by this Council as a policy recommended by the

7

last administration. Mr. Chairman,

8

source and I -- I bring this up one more time this

9

year. As much as I don't like it,

So then we see that occurring

just as a revenue

I think this may

10

eliminate the speculation and those egger beavers from

11

wanting to see their so called land designated a

12

certain color because they want to speculate and go

13

hey,

14

this amount. What if we according to what we're so far

15

designated in our community plans people wanting big

16

developments people wanting project districts, people

17

wanting two or three hotels that they're not ready to

18

build. This Council coming in and going okay you want

19

it.

20

designated.

21

acres zoned in community,

22

what if we then comprehensively and I'm not picking on

23

A&B just people in general that wanna different color.

24

Um--

25

money would we recognize?

I can get this zone and I will sell it to you for

We'll comprehensively zone everything that we so
A&B said they wanted 800 acres 2,000
all these different resorts

we didn't comprehensively zone it.
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1

ICHIKAWA:

Well,

it is hard to predict the

2

actually value of these propertys once the Council

3

approves the comprehensive zoning urn -- and to

4

understand the process you go through a community

5

plan.

6

all considered as part of the assessors job. When they

7

go about invaluing these these so called raw lands

8

there's significant discounts given because they still

9

have to go the final step which is coming before you

You also assigned project districts and these

Now

10

to seek approval for the comprehensive zoning.

11

what you're saying you're sort of leap froging over

12

the planning process.

13

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

Well,

the reason why I

14

said it is because once we do that Council usually

15

give zoning.

16

by past history.

17

because people go oh there's a taking issue. Who knows

18

what word the -- the slick attorney will come and say

19

that. But that's okay.

20

the slick attorneys now.

21

all of this. We'll zone it all. And Mr. Chairman, what

22

I'm saying is let's zone all that land that regarding

23

the community land so designated and let these guys

24

talk pain --

25

collecting on the zoning.

I've seen it in the past and I just go
So we don't usually take it away

I want to play the game with
And say okay you guys want

the minute we get zoning can we stop
Dennis,
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compare to what we do right now.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

2
3

Mr.

Ichikawa?
MR.

4

Are you ready to answer that,

ICHIKAWA:

Let me just answer in a way in
valuation recognizes

5

terms of valuation. Okay. Urn --

6

the fact that even though you sign off on given the

7

specific zoning,

8

the developer a number of years to actually see or get

9

permits approved to -- to get the development under

it will still take the land owner or

And the assessor looks at it in terms of

10

way.

11

granting what they call time discounts. Time is

12

primarily the carrying cost of developing the land

13

going through a financial institution to get interim

14

financing to develop the property whether it be a

15

subdivision or hotel.

16

the full value of the property urn -- by in large for

17

example in project districts,

18

discount. 10 year time period where you would actually

19

see zoning and permits issued by the County. This 10

20

year discount translates to roughly about a 25 cents

21

on a dollar value. Meaning that if it was fully zoned

22

and all the permits and infrastructures were in, you

23

get a full dollars worth. But from the assessor's

24

point of view we will only be assessing it on 25

25

cents. And that provides -- and that's an indication

And this ultimately discounts

carry like a 10 year

IWADO COURT REPORTERS,

INC.

157

1

potential revenue sources,

2

conclusions.

3

then you can draw your own

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

4

pointing out to you,

5

community plan only compared to a parcel of land of

6

having actual zoning, wouldn't we be collecting more

7

revenues?

8

MR.

9

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

ICHIKAWA:

Dennis,

Mr. Chairman, what I was
is this if it was

Um -- actually.
I have my land in

10

agriculture.

I have it scheduled for single family in

11

the community plan.

12

single family now.

13

have the zoning.

14

having community plan designation compared to having

15

single family zoning?

I actually change the zoning to
I have a community plan and I don't

Is there a big difference in just

16

MR.

ICHIKAWA:

You're correct.

17

COUNCILMEMBER NISHIKI:

That's what I was

18

pointing out, Mr. Chairman. As long as you designate

19

that zone and collect that extra revenue once a zoning

20

changes despite that it's not the full value of a

21

completed house.

22

MR.

ICHIKAWA:

Again, may I

just add a word of

23

caution. You probably still not get the full value.

24

You'll still be looking at infrastructure adjustments

25

the fact that all of these have to be consider in the
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1

overall evaluation. Water is always critical getting

2

the necessary utilities and the subdivision approval

3

process is a very complicated and a very costly

4

process. So the value truly will need some working on.

5

I mean it still takes time to realize your fully

6

value.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Mr.

Ichikawa. What you

8

just told Mr. Nishiki,

a -- and then because we will

9

have the new system to provide additional breaks,

if

10

we added a category for what exactly Mr. Nishiki said

11

whereby we're only going to value the land which has

12

the higher --

13

the building and we just adjust the land valuation

14

rate to make up that 25% discount on time,

15

get the full value of the property on just the land

16

itself on the higher classification. Okay.

17

understand what I am saying, Wayne?

18

MR. LO:

higher and best use category without

One thing, Mr. Chair,

we would

Do you

Mr. Lo.
if I may

19

interrupt a little bit when you say "full value," I

20

guess that's my question if you have a thousand acre

21

piece and you have a community plan they're still

22

gonna discount it -- it's not gonna get the value as

23

subdivided.

24

a sudden go to the huge figure.

25

partial increase hopefully. The other thing is if

So you understand it that it's not all of
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1

you're changing from as you have the uses of ag

2

immediately, whereas if you change it to residential

3

let's say and it's a thousand acre parcel uh --

4

they'll be in effect a little bet over the value

5

because it's not that easy to sell a thousand acre

6

residential parcel without subdivision. There are

7

pluses and minuses.

8

you'll probably see some increase in values but urn

9

I'm not sure I wouldn't expect to see urn -- urn --

I think the bottom line is, yeah,

10

you're not gonna see the full value instantly just

11

because you zone because there are discounts taken.

12

Because you're still subject

13

come in front of the Council as if for a government

14

for subdivisions and water meters,

15

be some discounts but you will see a slow,

16

imagine,

17

said your rate category should increase.

18

slightly altered by the values because you're changing

19

highest and best use and the way you value that,

20

So I think you see some increases urn

21

think, uh ...

22

they still have to

etc. So there could
I would

a slow effect from what Councilmember Hokama

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Well, Mr. Lo,

It might be

etc.

I don't

if this is a option

23

for us to --

24

gonna decide today, but it's a way of making the land

25

owner urn not just purely speculate to the negative

down the road I'm not sure we're not
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1

affect of the homeowner whose adjacent property owner

2

then I can see married to what Mr. Nishiki is trying

3

to get direction to. Because if you're gonna ask for a

4

higher category to speculate to drive up your prices

5

you can sale that a at maximum profit then you better

6

be ready to pay the tax.

7

MR. LO:

8

CHAIR HOKAMA:

9
10
11

Correct.
Because your gonna impact

everybody else whose idea was hey I'm -- I'm just
keeping it for my kids and my grand kids.
MR. LO:

Yeah.

Yeah.

I think urn in general I

12

think that it's not a

it's an idea that has a lot

13

of merit. Obviously,

14

it easier cause he's basing everything on the zoning

15

etc. And as we move forward on this new system I think

16

we can run some theatrical analysis on this. Now bear

17

in mind the actual valuation still takes a manual

18

valuation just because we have a new computer system

19

we can do it based on certain assumptions and maybe

20

sample parcels of property I think. So we can run

21

these things as we get a little more urn --

22

comfortable with the new system to see the effect of

23

that and ultimately you're right. We're giving them

24

part of their entitlements up front and they're

25

paying,

for Mr.

Ichikawa's group it makes

they're gonna in theory you should get some
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1

value because part of that entitlement has occurred --

2

in theory.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

You know currently the

4

Council in passes generally taken same rate for land

5

-- same rate for building within categories or pits

6

which ever, whatever term you want to use.

7

into something forward may be the next progression in

8

how we want to be fair in taxation to our property

9

owners.

You see it.

To move

In to splitting the rates

10

within residential single family one rate for just the

11

building and one a different rate for property.

12

Ichikawa whoever wants to answer.

13

MR.

ICHIKAWA:

Chairman Hokama,

Mr.

the variable tax

14

rate is one of the more critical tools used in

15

developing land. Uh -- it's used nationally as a means

16

of encouraging these property owners from developing

17

the land as Chairman

18

mention in the past -- use it or lose it.

19

period you're granted a higher zoning, you're expected

20

to pay a higher tax rate, based on the higher tax

21

rate. And I believe that's the reason why the current

22

tax structure allows two separate tax rate one for the

23

land and one for the building. And that allows the

24

the powers to be to allow developments to occur and if

25

not the property owners have to stand the pressures of

as Councilmember Nishiki has

IWADO COURT REPORTERS,

INC.

In the time

162

1
2

paying more taxes and leaving their land vacant.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you.

I'm sorry.

3

Ms. Tavares. Thank you for letting me.

4

in a roll after Mr. Nishiki kind of perked my brain.

5

Ms. Tavares.

6

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

You got me

That was a real good

7

discussion.

8

as we get along because I think we need to probably

9

reconvene a Blue Ribbon Tax Committee because with the

10
11

I'm sure we'll get into more details as

new computer I see us doing all kinds of different urn
tax rates. And particularly in the area of

12

agriculture lands.

13

Because being blatantly thrown in our face

14

agricultural uses and we're growing houses.

15

think that's a crop under true agriculture. My

16

questions diverses a little about the system but when

17

do you think the system would be able to let's say

18

allow us to tack on like a -- uh Solid Waste fees,

19

like trash collection on to the taxes.

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

MR. LO:

We got to get a handle on that.

I don't

Mr. Lo.

Mr. Chair. Councilmember

it's it's

22

fairly complicated question because in theory City and

23

County of Honolulu they just use real property taxes

24

to collect Solid Waste. They don't charge a fee urn --

25

per se but they're using the real property tax to pay
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1

for it.

I think,

uh ... step on a limb here a little

2

bit that goes against the pay as you throw methodology

3

while you're trying to encourage recycling and you

4

know of less waste. So that's something we struggle

5

with a little bit because we had -- had discussions

6

regarding that. Now the miscellaneous billing is where

7

we tack it on; there's a couple things that need to

8

happen. And I

9

where you're heading on this, we think by next year,

-- I think if I maybe --

kind of guess

10

actually,

11

hopefully within the end of May. Keep our fingers

12

cross. With that we will be able to add other types of

13

billings on to the sus

14

our tax billing collection module comes live

on to the the bill. So urn

-- you know you would have in one,

you know,

theory,

15

well,

not all of the County bills but whatever we put

16

on there on one bill you would get it. Urn now,

17

other thing I think that we need to do is change some

18

ordinances I believe or some laws so that we can also

19

have that as a lienable thing.

20

pay it. You could-- you could lien on a property in a

21

sense. Because you have some complex issues there. The

22

other problem though is refuse fee is is not a

23

receivable.

24

not really a receivable.

25

lien or do you not pick up?

the

So that if you don't

It's a charge with for service. So it's
So do you have the right to
You got mandatory pick up
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issues to deal with.

2

really asking I have all kinds of answers but in

3

essence I think by where we're currently collecting

4

our solid waste refuse fee I should say annually.

5

think we went back to the annual collection so by not

6

this year but the following year we could collect urn

7

on one bill. Urn

8

think there are some operational issues that I think

9

we need to deal with because there are different

10

11

So depending on what you're

I

I'm just thinking out loud here I

cycles, yeah on that.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

It would be

Yeah.

12

similar to what happens with the Water Department

13

tacking on the sewage fee.

14

collecting it that but it goes to the

They're -- they're

15

MR. LO:

Right.

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

17

MR. LO:

Waste Water Fund.

I think though the cycles need to be

18

adjusted to accommodate that.

19

and we're hoping that,

20

do that as well as hopefully one day to do sewer and

21

water ourselves as opposed to

22

Yes,

that is correct is

the system is gonna allow us to

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

Much more discussions

23

before we talk about tacking it on to the real

24

property tax bill or what we will put on. Cause you

25

got I mean there's a myriad of considerations to,
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1

thoroughly discuss before we make a move like that.

2

But there's no sense discussing it if we don't have

3

the capability.
MR. LO:

4

We should I would say urn --

should not

5

be a problem by next fiscal year. We will be

6

developing it put it this way in the next coming

7

fiscal year.

8

go.

9

So that come July 1,

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

'02 we're ready to

Mr. Molina can get ready

Mr. Chairman,

I was interested in

10

for that one. No.

11

hearing Mr. Molina's questions because it seems like

12

everyone who is new to the council gets approached.

13

wouldn't say attacked. Gets approached by hotel people

14

to grumble about the difference in rate for hotel. But

15

there's a justification for that; a very good one.

16

When you consider the impacts that those people who

17

stay in hotels have in the County of Maui,

18

really is justifiable in,

19

question if I can go on the --

20

property they pay a conveyance tax;

in my sense. Urn -- another

21

MR.

22

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

23

ICHIKAWA:

then it

when somebody sells a
is that correct?

That's correct.
And what is that rate

right now?

24

MR.

25

thousand.

ICHIKAWA:

I think it's 10 cents on a

I'll get the rates for you.

IWADO COURT REPORTERS,

INC.

But that's

I

166
1
2
3

collected by the State of Hawaii.
COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

That was my next

question who gets that?

4

MR.

ICHIKAWA:

5

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

6

MR.

7

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

ICHIKAWA:

The State of Hawaii.
Totally?

That's correct.
So that's part of our

8

problem too about the speculation that happens the

9

State is the beneficiary the speculations are

10

residents who are in their homes for long periods of

11

time or for life suffer the consequences but don't

12

have a -- we don't have something in the County level

13

to show for that other person having sold their house

14

and paying a higher tax. Thank you.

15
16
17

CHAIR HOKAMA:
Ms. Tavares. Mr.

I appreciate that comment

Kane.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Wasn't it highest and best

18

use produced when we got into statehood and that whole

19

thing of anyway that whole concept was --

20
21
22

CHAIR HOKAMA:

State Land Use Commission

establishment.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah.

Back in the'60s,

I

23

think and we're still living with that today and we're

24

seeing both sides of it. Anyway,

25

interesting discussion.

thank you. This is an

So I'm glad that,
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1

2

be a part of this. Urn. My question had to do with the
system that we are gonna be using or -- or
for us as a policy

3

getting ourselves acclimated to

4

making body I think it's important to us to understand

5

the depth or the complexity of that system in order

6

for us to determine policy. Urn

7

know if you folks are still feeling it out or if you

8

folks realize what you folks would be able to do with
this system.

right now I don't

Since it's in our control versus

Honolulu dictating to this is what you can do us this
is what you can't do. Now, we have a system,
for me it is really important that we

I

and so

don't know

when at what juncture we as a body are - -

educated on

how complex this system is so that we can start
getting out there outside the box

I

think the term was
what things we

17

can and can't do. You know like right now,

it's a

18

brand new thing so we're kind of feeling can we do

19

this can we --

20

this?

21

a hit and mix right now. We're asking you and you say

22

yes or no. Versus we having all the information and

23

then based on what we've learned off of what the

24

system is all about and then we can come forward and

25

say look this is what we want to do. And then you can

no you can't do this. Well what about

Well, we'll be able to --
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1

say yes and this is what we're in order to do that

2

these are the resources that we will need whether it

3

is manpower or what not so --

4

a question or comment but at some juncture I would

5

hope that we can get better educated on what the, what

6

the system is in detail.

7

I don't know if that's

In detail in a sense of where

how far can we go as far as -- and this may be a

8

double edge sword because the more complex it gets,

9

the worse it gets. You know because of course they

10

keep it simple stupid thing always comes to mind urn

11

but anyway because of all of this stuff we're talking

12

about,

13

really know yet. Can -- can you kind of I would

14

appreciate, Mr.

15

from both gentlemen regarding this system and what

16

it's gonna be so we can start reaching out and looking

17

for those new revenue source system looking at

18

consolidating.

19

under one system into the property tax versus doing

20

these separate things. Urn

21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

22

MR. LO:

can we do this can we go do that?

Chairman,

We don't

if possible just thoughts

at

Charmaine brought up certain fees

some thoughts.

Mr. Lo.

Mr. Chair.

Councilmember Kane.

I'll

23

take the first crack at this urn --

24

think urn we're hoping to urn we're sort of working on a

25

date to get our web site up on the real property tax
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1

system. Now that the web site is important to urn

2

urn --

3

lot of things that we can do on it. Because it will

4

have some GIS capabilities on it. Urn -

5

happy to --

6

little bit perhaps in the beginning of the --

7

beginning of next year probably after the first half

8

of collection of payment are after the August 20th

9

date, we would love to have a demonstration.

a lot of the --

it will allow us to show you a

I would be

we're just talking during your question a

We would

10

arrange to have it so that we we could show you the

11

new system and we would have a better feel of the

12

capabilities I mean a lot of it are just promises and

13

expectations right now but we haven't necessarily done

14

the things yet. Just -- just as some general things

15

that you can look forward to. The GIs capabilities

16

should allow us as we move forward in obtaining maps

17

and aerial and other GIs information that we can

18

better determine where things such as wetland start

19

and end. Sometimes we are dealing with with things

20

that there's you know we're almost guessing at where

21

the maps are. We may need to go to the corp to get the

22

actual maps so that

23

we can tax as it as commercial or whatever type of

24

thing. So that will help us. Also,

25

sword side is the system will now allow us to do a

instead of taxing at wetlands,
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better market value approach toward valuation of

2

propertys so that may in the rising environment may

3

increase some values. Right now we use the cost

4

approach in bench market against market values where

5

we're going to be going now to a method where we can

6

do pure market values using urn -- urn -- basic

7

information off the MLS system. Urn --

8

again I think those are a lot of thing we can add

9

categories we can change tax rate, we can do more

you know

10

analysis for you for the Council so as they you may as

11

Councilmember Nishiki may want to see some kind of

12

analysis if we did this, we'll we have that ability to

13

do that without making a request from Honolulu and get

14

it three or four months later and it is wrong and then

15

we have do it again. Urn -- but urn

16

we're little bit premature. We need to make sure we

17

get that data is really sound and again as you use the

18

word acclimated to the system. Urn

19

will have the abilities to run reports for you, urn

20

that you desire as opposed to making some massive

21

request from the City and County of Honolulu. And

22

again I think the GIs capabilities are really huge

23

even for things such as you know the bed and breakfast

24

thing. Because in theory we can now go in overlay in

25

TATs over,

you know,

you know I think

but I think we

and match it against you know
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property etc. So urn --

2

anything else to and

3

MR.

ICHIKAWA:

I don't know if Dennis has

Finance Director Lo has mentioned

4

we're just at the crawling stage at this point and I

5

would appreciate the Council's patience with us urn

6

are main objective within the next 6 month is to

7

provide the couple about a sound assessment base.

8

Perhaps after 6 to 8 month period, we'd actually learn

9

how to drive the car. Right now we're looking at from

10

the inside and out we're trying to figure out where

11

the gas pedals and the knobs and exactly.

12

school type.

13

ignition is right now.

14

provides a lot of opportunities for not only the

15

administration and the Council but from the accessors

16

office.

17

that we're doing a real lousy job but, our quality of

18

assessment should increase.

19

I'm the old

I'm barely trying to figure out where the
Much of it we realize that it

We want to do a better job.

It's not to say

And qualities basically to ensure these property

20

owners and tax payers that we're not just rubbing the

21

crystal ball at times or just trying to screw them out

22

of their life time holdings.

23

trying to make sure that we do a decent job of

24

assessing these properties and providing a base where

25

the Council can set equitable tax rate as well.

We're -- we're just
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1

will say 6 to 8 months from now urn -- I'll be little

2

bit beyond chapter 1 of the manual,

3

us a little bit more confidence in telling us and

4

responding to your questions on whether it can be done

5

or new tax measures can be introduced and it can be

6

implemented in a short period of time. Thank you.
Mr. Arakawa.

7

CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

9

and it will give

Mr. Chairman, uh,

just

as a little bit of a follow-up to that. Last night I

10

attended a presentation of the GIs program in Kihei

11

Maui Coast Hotel.

12

NASA

13

Bill Medeiros were there. They're sort of having a

14

partnership in developing GIs System up and the

15

capabilities of it. Just as a caution,

16

when you're looking at that system,

17

areas that we have in flood zones that we don't know

18

about yet. A lot of areas that are in potentially

19

hazardous zones that we may have to down grade their

20

valuation. So it's a double edge sword on this thing.

21

Urn -- but the capability is gonna be turned over to

22

the County where's there another two years on this

23

project. So the software will be turned over to the

24

County Bill Medeiros currently has it and it's a great

25

tool.

Will Oura who has been working for

Barney Hiding from the Kihei Association and

however,

a --

there are a lot of

I mean the potential is tremendous and you can
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1

also build in scopes -- limitation as to how you're

2

gonna to work the project and what the capabilities

3

are in the area. So -- the Finance Department is gonna

4

have a real learning curve,

5

start working with this material. It is a tremendous

6

tool. That being said and a lot of how we're

7

developing our revenue sources now we're evaluating

8

it.

9

of the fact that we will be able to locate it a lot

all of us are when we

I think will also change dramatically by virtue

10

better.

I do like the idea of urn

11

the bed and breakfast,

12

zones --

13

better able to identify what our funding sources

14

really are. At this point there are a lot of hidden

15

funding sources that we don't tap because we just

16

legally urn --

17

ability so.

18

But the discussion has been really good and urn

19

think that when we come out of this we'll have a lot

20

better idea on really what we need do with our

21

programs, Mr. Chairman. So now I'm glad for the

22

discussion we've had to this point.

once we get all of these little

zoning issues worked out,

then we will be

admire in the non-zoning,

zoning

It would be interesting to work on that.

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

Mr. Arakawa. Mr. Carroll.

25

once you we get

I

Thank you for your comments

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

It's very interesting to
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1

see --

2

possibilities. And it seems like it is gonna to be a

3

year's worth at least to try to answer all of these

4

questions.

5

near in this budget period. Urn -- I would hope that

6

this Council could work on these problems short term

7

rentals,

8

inequities we have in collecting our taxes.

9

think a lot of it the enemy is ourselves. We urn --

I wouldn't even hope to think we could come

bed and breakfast and all the other
And I

10

have made it so these people can become legal and we

11

make it so prohibitively expensive for them to come

12

forward -

13

come over here. They have a small

14

small operations.

15

dollars to go for the Planning Commission. They never

16

had a complaint. Nobody even notice they are there

17

because they run so cleanly and we tell them they have

18

to come out and it is same with the short term

19

rentals. You probably never identify half of them

20

because there's no complaints against them and they

21

are running operation. But we make it so expensive for

22

them to come forward that they do not.

23

that we could work with these people and work out

24

something to where they can come forward.

25

many of them they said they have no problems paying

you wonder why bed and breakfast hasn't
most of them are

It cost them 15 to 20 thousand
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1

the taxes. They do have a problem because of the

2

expense of becoming legitimate and I would hope that

3

this Council can work on something or may be Mr.

4

Arakawa's Committee or whoever gets it that we can

5

work something out and I really believe that these

6

people will come forward if we can do it in a manner

7

that doesn't drive them broke. Thank you.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

8

9
10

Mr.

Thank you.

Thank you very much

Carroll. Mr. Kawano.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO:

Wes,

in your early

11

presentation you said that you almost there on this

12

new system or you have one more leg or whatever,

13

then catch that part. Can you explain?

14

MR. LO:

Mr. Chair,

I

Councilmember Kawano. Urn

15

the system basically consists of three modules and

16

initially we thought about doing it one way

17
18
19
20
21

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Explain to the members what a

module is.
MR. LO:

Three parts to the three --

three

different urn -CHAIR HOKAMA:

You know cause for you it's so

22

clear and black and white, you know what I mean. We

23

don't work with ...

24

25

MR. LO:

Three different functions. There's

three different function.

One function is the function
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1

to value the properties so it actually putting the

2

amount of your house and come up with the value.

3

There's another function which takes the ownership

4

history of the property urn

5

the great Mahela so on and so forth.

6

function is to actually bill somebody and collect the

7

taxes on it. Or actually calculate your tax --

8

your tax rate and everything. So we have actually

9

converted the data from the City and County of

you know back through

And the last one

get

10

Honolulu System for all of the valuations. We have

11

taken that and made sure that the values came over

12

cleanly and balanced to that value. The hardest part

13

was the assessment Administration which is taking the

14

ownership over because it is sort of just people

15

typing in things.

16

of mapped over into a and it matched up to the right

17

property and your address etcetera so we've done both

18

two parts of it. Now, we're trying to get into this

19

billing and collection module or the function which

20

will actually go and take the values and multiply

21

times the tax rate,

22

and then so we can collect it and make sure it gets

23

out to the proper address and has a proper ownership

24

title on it. Again we've done two parts of it, we just

25

need to get to the tax portion of it. And that's it.

We have to make sure flew --

kind

create a receiveable if you will

IWADO COURT REPORTERS,

INC.

177
1

That's basically it.

2

have the whole system live. That doesn't mean we will

3

be necessarily using it urn to it's full capacity. But

4

we will have converted the data over successfully

5

which is a major concern for us.
COUNCILMEMBER KAWANO:

6

7

you,

8
9

So we're hoping by May we will

It's a major concern.

Okay. Thank you. Thank

Chairman.
CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank you,

Mr. Kawano.

Mr. Molina.

10

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you,

Mr. Chair.

11

Just a comment kind a --

12

saying that you know may be we as a Councilor County

13

government itself can use more of a carrot stick

14

approach in getting a lot of these bed and breakfasts

15

and short term rentals to come out to be legitimate

16

and uh,

17

or as Mr. Hokama, your favorite word today "amnesty,"

18

you know, more of those guys can come out to become

19

legal and you know in the long term we'll all benefit

20

by generating more revenue to get these stealth

21

business operations up front. Just a comment.

22

you.

23

you know,

touching up on what Bob was

like I said, maybe with incentives

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Thank

Either that one or one thing that

24

we talked about last year Mr. Molina is the reverse

25

psychology,

tax them at the high rate,
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1
2

appeal and justify the lower rate. That way if your
if, you know,

you cannot justify the low rate

3

you're not going to appeal the tax.

Because right now

4

it's the reverse you tax at the low rate and if you

5

are doing something at a higher use, you need to come

6

in and get it adjusted which means you got to be the

7

honest property owner.

8

owe you more money. Most people are reluctant to come

9

to government and say let me give you more money. But

See you're under charging me I

10

most people say you owe me credit or you owe me back

11

money because I can prove that you're over charging me

12

and people will take the effort to do it that way. So

13

may be we need to do a reverse psychology, which we

14

kind of talked about it last year and maybe we need to

15

move that option forward.

16

COUNCILMBMBBR KANB:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

COUNCILMBMBBR KANB:

Mr. Chair.

Yes, Mr. Kane.
Just on that.

Is it okay

19

if you ask for comments this time around since now

20

we're dealing with a new system,

21

may be to Wes and Mr.

22

talking about?

23

described as a logistical nightmare to do something

24

like that cause you would be dealing with an

25

overwhelming amount of appeals. Can we just because

logistical question

Ichikawa regarding what you're

Because last year it was kind of
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1

you know I was like,

2

idea,

3

our --

4

logistics of that type of policy?

you know.

that sounds like a good

But what would it entail as far as

our enforceability of that or dealing with the

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5

hey,

6

comments?

7

MR.

ICHIKAWA:

Okay Mr. Lo or Mr.

Ichikawa,

any

I guess the philosphy is a bit
If you do allow them to appeal

8

drastic at this time.

9

the higher value or in the case of higher taxes,

10

because right now the taxes are non-appealable.

It's

11

set by law,

12

would certainly place us in a nightmare situation in

13

having to address every potential appellant's case and

14

hearing them,

15

most of them are well satisified that they are willing

16

pay the higher taxes.

17

through the bureaucracy,

18

it's so costly to higher consultants to make it a

19

clearer path that perhaps that we can I

20

Director Lo has suggested if you can just allow them

21

to come in with a Conditional Use Permit without

22

having to hire tons of consultants or attorneys to

23

represent them.

24

and they themselves are willing to pay the higher tax

25

rate,

and only the values are appealable. But it

and as Mr. Carroll mentioned earlier

so be it.

It's just the matter of going
lack of a better word. And

believe

And if the neighbors don't complain

And you know we can move on with it.
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1

Right now it is a pretty cumbersome way of

2

legitimizing the business.

3

CHAIR HOKAMA:

4

for that category.

5

the reverse --

6

MR. LO:

I will say this wouldn't be only
I will say for many other things to

reverse program.
Mr. Chair,

for clarification urn --

7

Real Property Tax Department bases it's value based on

8

zoning so are you intending to have the zone them at

9

different level or just higher rate?

Because this

10

logistically we're valuing them based on zoning. So if

11

we go at a higher rate,

12

how we're saying that the zoning doesn't stand.

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

No,

then I'm trying to think of

I understand what you're

14

saying,

Mr. Lo. All I'm saying is we need to find a

15

better because the legitimate property owners is

16

paying their pay fair of tax is subsidizing those that

17

are not paying their fair share. Okay. And that is one

18

of the concerns and that's why we look at revenue

19

generation. But we're looking at being fair and

20

equitable also.

21

honest responsible property owner is subsidizing those

22

that are not paying there fair share.

But right now we do know that the

23

MR. LO:

24

CHAIR HOKAMA:

25

MR. LO:

Correct.
And that's not right.

I think from the Administration
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1

standpoint if the Real Property Tax Office and the

2

Planning Department urn

3

Council a little bit I think we're in our own little

4

worlds, but the real property taxes rely on what the

5

Planning Department does on the zoning issues.

6

with conditional uses and the zoning it's a it will,

7

it will make it a lot easy to administer that way. So

8

if we can create may be categories or conditional use

9

permits or something to that affect I think you will

you can work with the

So

10

have an easier time to deal with the taxation

11

abilities.

12

increase it,

13

But I'm sure we can work through some of those items.

I think if you're just gonna go and
it proposes some logistical problems.

14

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

17

CHAIR HOKAMA:

18

COUNCILMEMBER ARAKAWA:

Mr. Chairman.

Yes, Mr. Arakawa.
We will from Land Use ...

Yes.
When we start working

19

with this,

we will discuss it with Finance and we will

20

discuss it with Planning. Planning we're already in

21

discussion.

22

discussion. CHAIR HOKAMA: Okay.

23

ideas that Ms. Tavares shared earlier the Chair would

24

be willing to move forward is

25

task force subcommittee to get established very

So we will just bring you into the
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1

shortly after budget review to report back may be

2

couple months before the next budget review process

3

addressing some of these ideas we've tossed today and

4

get it before budget is presented to Council whereby

5

we can see where Mr.

6

the new car and then,

7

address some of the inequities in the system. Okay.

8

Much in a time Ms. Tavares has couple of more

9

questions.

I

Ichikawa is with his options on
see what we can utilize to

just have couple in revenue that I want

10

everyone to understand. The 13.8 million in

11

Intergovernmental Revenue,

12

lot of previous years.

13

reasonable amount of this kind of revenue in

14

succeeding year?

How firm are you in getting a

S.

15

MS.

16

CHAIR HOKAMA:

17

is 13 million more than a

YOSHIMURA:

Mr. Chair,

I'm looking at page 2-2 of budget

a -- a proposal.

18

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

19

MS. YOSHIMURA:

20

CHAIR HOKAMA:

21

MS.

22

the 13 point.

YOSHIMURA:

Program budget.

Program ...
Budget Director.
The $13.7 million is the State

Revolving Fund loan for urn

23

CHAIR HOKAMA:

24

MS. YOSHIMURA:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Waste Water.

Okay.
So, yeah,

it's a one time thing.

Okay. Thank you. Then with that
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1

$10 million that at the State Revolving Fund for like

2

a Waste Water projects I assume that was originally

3

part of the bond request,

4

MS. YOSHIMURA:

correct?

Correct it was um --

a $6

5

million bond in Fiscal Year 2001. Of that I believe

6

they expeneded may be $350,000.

7

appropriation actually I think the State Revolving

8

Fund loan will be paid so we wouldn't float any of the

9

$6 million.

10

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay. Good.

So from that

Now have you reduced

11

your original bond --

12

amount you're-- you're gonna get from the State

13

Revolving Fund or have you just added $10 million more

14

in projects ... on borrowed money?

15

MR. LO:

consideration by the same

We did not -- urn,

the $6 million which

16

was appropriated,

I'm not firm on those figrues.

17

$6 million we appropriated was not spent on another

18

project. So we never actually floated a bond for that

19

$6 million if you will. So this is kind of a strange

20

sense-- we're sort of lapsing that $6 million and

21

borrowing from a cheaper source of funds or just sort

22

of transferring that borrowing to a cheaper source of

23

funds in a different budget year. But we did not

24

borrow extra money.

25

We're double dipping if you will.

So we're not double counting.
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1

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Okay. And my last one because

2

whether you consider an insult or not you've been

3

mentioned to me,

4

a big problem with you folks recognizing $4 million in

5

Mr. Lo,

so I'm telling you now I have

in public service company tax revenue that we're

6

not even sure of getting.

And what kind of timing.

7

And what kind of periodic payment programs?

8

hope that you start looking at recommendations of $4

9

million in general fund cuts and be prepared. And when

So I will

10

you can certify that cash to this Council, you can

11

come back with a supplemented appropriation request.

12

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

13

CHAIR HOKAMA:

14

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

15

CHAIR HOKAMA:

16

COUNCILMEMBER TAVARES:

17

then you come back.

18

MR. LO:

19
20

Yes.

CHAIR HOKAMA:

When it comes?

Because I'm not a person that ...

Mr. Chair,

the request here urn I

For the 4 million?

When you got it in hand

just a clarification on the

-- I

--

If you want the Committee to cut

21

and we will cut -- I'm gonna say but if you have

22

recommendations that we,

23

consider your suggestions.

24

MR. LO:

25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

as the Chair,

I'm willing to

I understand.
But I'm gonna definitely try to
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1
2

conv ince our com mitt ee to cut this four mill
ion cash
unti l you can tell me we'v e got it.

3

MR. LO:

4

CHAIR HOKAMA:

5
6
7
8

9
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18

Okay . We' ll take that unde r advi sem ent.
And I'm also gonn a ask that you

star t thin king what you 're gonn a recom mend
to this
com mitt ee a redu ctio n of up to 10 mill ion in
bond
reve nue. I'm not sure we can sust ain the expa
nsio n in
the year s to come .
So you can give us your thou ghts
your reco mme ndat ion, beca use othe r than that
you will
need to live with the com mitt ee and cou ncil
's fina l
acti on. Beca use I'm not happ y with $30 mill ion
in bond
debt serv ice this year .
Okay Mem bers,

I'm gonn a unle ss ther e are any

othe r anno unce men ts I know we have more so
we'l l
cont inue and have more disc ussi on on reve nues
. We have
a 6 p.m. Fina l Dis tric t Mee ting in Sout h Maui
in Kihe i
this even ing so Mr. Nish iki we'l l be happ y
to see you
ther e.

19

COUNCILMEMBER NISH IKI:

20

my word at 100% abse ntee ism.

21
22
23
24
25

CHAIR HOKAMA:

Than k you.

Okay . Mem bers,

I will brea k

we were plan ning

to adjo urn at 3:30 , but it is almo st 3:20 .
So if you
have ques tion s that we can forw ard for depa
rtme nt
prep arat ion, plea se subm it it.
If not, when you thin k
abou t it plea se forw ard it to the Cha ir. Last
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1

announcement is request by the committee tomorrow is

2

the Council Meeting.

3

away regarding the Budget review please do so. Thank

4

you very much and

5

adj ourned ... (gavel) ...

If there are things you want put

this meeting is

6

7

Action: DEFER pending further discussion.

8
9

10

ADJOURN:

3:19 p.m.

11
12

13
14
15
16
17
18

19
20

21

22
23
24
25
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S TA T E MEN T

2

3

I,

ESTHER C. WORONICZ,

stat e:

4

5
6
7
8
9

10
11

That the mee ting cont aine d here in was
tran scri bed from vide otap e by me in mach ine
shor than d
and was ther eaft er prod uced in tran scri pt form
unde r
my supe rvis ion; that the fore goin g repr esen
ts, to the
best of my abil ity, a true and accu rate tran
scri pt of
the proc eedi ngs had in the fore goin g mat ter.
I furt her stat e that I am neit her atto rney
for

12

any of the part ies here to nor in any way conc
erne d

13

with the caus e.

14

Date d this 24

) day of Apr il,

15
16
17
18

ESTHER C. WORONICZ

19
20
21
22

23
24

25
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